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The meeting was called to order at 3.30 p.m. 

TRIBUTE TO THE MEMORY OF MR. MANUEL PEREZ GUERRERO 

1. The CHAIRMAN, speaking on behalf of members of the Committee and on his own 
behalf, expressed his condolences to the Veneauelan delegation, to the Venezuelan 
Government and people and to the family of the deceased. Mr. Pirez Guerrero had 
been associated with the work of the United Nations since its inception and, before 
that, with the League of Nations. Above all, he had been associated with economic 
and social matters both as a member of the Secretariat and as a diplomat in the 
service of his country. He had served with distinction as the Permanent 
Representative of Venezuela in New York , President of the Economic and social 
COUnCil, Secretary-General of UNCTAD, Minister of State for International Economic 
Affairs, Co-President of the Paris Conference on International Economic 
Co-operation, Special Ambassador on Economic Affairs and Chairman of the Group 
of 77. His death wa6 a serious blow to the international community. 

2. On the proposal of the Chairman, the members of the Committee obeerved a 
minute of silence in tribute to the memory of Mr. Manuel Pirez Guerrero. 

3. Mr. RIPERT (Director-General for Development and International Economic 
Co-operation), Mr. LAZAREVIC (Yugoslavia), on behalf of the Group of 77, Mr. LAVROV 
(Union of Soviet Socialist Republics) and Mr. SCHULLER (Luxembourg), on behalf of 
the States members of the European Economic Community, paid a tribute to the memory 
of Mr. P&es Guerrero, emphasising the eminent role he had played both as a 
spokesman for the third world and as an architect of international co-operation for 
development. 

4. Mr. KUMLIN (Sweden), on behalf of the Nordic countries, Mr. SHIHABI (Saudi 
Arabia), Mr. JACOB (India), Mr. FLEMING (United States of America), Mr. KUMARAN 
(Malaysia), Mr. YEUGOROV (Byelorussian Soviet Socialist Republic), -- 
Mrs. de DEL CUETO (Mexico), Mr. NKOBENA (Cameroon), Mr. MUKADDEM (Tunisia), 
Mr. RAICHEV (Aulgaria), Mr. MADRIZ FORNOS (Nicaragua), Mrs. GLYNN (Honduras), 
Mr. LOPEZ (Ecuador), Mr. LEE (Canada), Mr. DIOP (Senegal), Mr. ELIASHIV (Israel) -- 
and Mr. ABU-KOASH (Observer for the Palestine Liberation Organization) expressed 
their condolences to the Government and people of Venezuela and to the family of 
Mr. Parer Guerrero. 

5. Mr. SUCRB-FIGARELLA (Venezuela) thanked the Chairman of the Committee, 
Mr. Ripert and the delegations for the expressions of sympathy and the tribute paid 
to the memory of the deceased. Mr. P6rez Guerrero had been the advocate of 
dialogue between peoples in a global and noble conception of international 
solidarity. Throughout his career, he had been faithful to the cause which he had 
defended when representing his country or when sxercising his multiple 
responsibilities within the United Nation& system. His death, on the day of the 
fortieth anniversary of the U*;ited Nations, was certainly symbolic. 
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AGENDA ITEM 041 DEVRLOPMRNT AND INTERNATIONAL ECONOMIC ASSISTANCE (q/40/3, lO9l 
184. 165, 202, 203. 220, 235, 276, 303, 305~321, 327. 330, 340, 342, 347, 173, 

366, 
640, 

(al 

374; 384; 401; 407; 450, 459, 476, 477, 489; 495, 5253 534; 544, 545, 502# 
672, 708 and 7628 A/C.2/40/2 and 58 A/C.2/40/L.7) 

INTERNATIONAL DEVEMPMENT STRATEGY FOR THE THIRD UNITED NATIONS DEVELOPMENT 
DECADE (A/40/40) 

(b) REVIEW OF THE IMPLEMENTATION OF THE CHARTER OF ECONOMIC RIGHTS AND DUTIES OF 
STATES (A/40/52 and 334) 

(d) 

(f) 

(g) 

(h) 

(il 

SCIENCE AND TECHNOLWY FOR DEVELOPMENT (A/40/371 A/C.2/40/4) 

ENVIRONMENT (A/40/25, 644 and 6508 A/C.2/49/L.l1) 

HUMAN SETTLEMENTS (A/40/6, 333 and 689) 

INTERNATIONAL YEAR OF SHELTER FOR THE HOMELESS (A/40/8 and 406 and Corr.1) 

EFFECTIVE MOBILIZATION AND INTEGRATION OF WONEN IN DB'ELOPMENT (A/40/7038 
A/CONF.116(4) 

(k) 

(1) 

NEW INTERNATIONAL @MAN ORDER: MORAL ASPECTS OF DEVELOP&ENT (A/40/591) 

LONG-TERN TRENDS IN ECONOMIC DEVEMPMRNT: REPORT OF THE SECRETARY-GENERAL 
(A/40/519! A/C.2/L.10) 

6. Mr. KDMLIN (Sweden), speaking on behalf of the five Nordic countries, said . . . - _.. . . - . 
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that tnelr Governments were very pieaeea tnat tne commxttee on tne Review ana 
Appraisal of the International Development Strategy had been able to adopt its 
cioncluaions by aonsensus. The final result had not perhaps met all expectations, 
but it had slowed the drift away from multilateralism and ;,ad reaffirmed the 
validity of the objectives of the Strategy. The important role played by the 
Chairman of the committee deserved to be underscoredr-his statement, reproduced in 
the report of the Committee (A/40/46), was a careful and acourate analysis. 
However, the aonsensus must not remain purely theoretical. governments must take 
ooncrete measures to implement the Strategy on the basis of the agreed oonolueions. 

7. At the current stage, the evolution of the dialogue on economic auestions 
might be viewed with sane optimism, A Idore realistia assessment of aommon 
interests and the conseauences of international interdependence seemed to be under 
way as had been demonstrated in the Annual Meeting of IBRD and IMF, the 
deliberations on global trade negotiations and the mid-term review of the 
implementation of the Substantial New Programme of Action for the 1980s for the 
Least Developed Countries. 

8. In many respects, and in particular with respect to the debt problem, the 
agreed conclusions perhaps set the limits of agreement that could be reached at 
present. However, from another point of view, they represented only a beginning, 
the beginning of a process that it was important to continue. 
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9. With respeat to trade, the Nordic countries regretted that the agreed 
aonalusiona did not mentionthe launahing of a new round of trade negotiationa, 
under the auepiceEl of OATI!, because those negotiations were essential for 
maintaining and improving the trading system. The trend towards protectioniem and 
bilateraliem must be reversed in the general interest. The negotiating proceee 
mu& also he started aa eoon as possible beoauee, on the one hand, the picture in 
the major induetrialized countries wae relatively favourable and, on the other, 
because negotiations must be carefully prepared and take into aacount the interests 
of all, A special effort must be made to improve market acaesa, with emphasis on 
the needs of the least developed countries, 

10. With regard to Commodities, efforts must be intensified to aonalude commodity 
agreements, renegotiate exieting agreements, etabilize export earnings and 
rationeliae the Proceeeing, marketing and dietrihution of commodities in order to 
increase export earnings and Promote structural improvement8 in developing 
countr ice. In addition, aountriev which had not yet done so should ratify as soon 
as possible the Agreement establishing the Common Fund for Commodities, in 
particular thoGe countries which had a crucial role to play in financing the Fund. 

11. The position of the Nordic countries with respect to external development 
assistance flows was well known. They were eepecially concerned about their 
financing through multilateral channeLi. All countries must assume their 
reeponeibilitiee 80 a8 to ensure the viability of the international epecialized 
agencies (the Bretton Woods institutions , IFAD, UNDP and the regional development 
banks). In that aonneation, it was worth noting that the World Bank/IMP 
Development committee had reaently concluded that aid did work in most cases and 
that there was justification for increasing contributions through multilateral aid 
agencies. The actieitfee of those institutions were a oorneretone of global 
economic co-operation) that applied to technical aaeietanae, eeatoral adaptation, 
etrucfural adjustment, infrastructure project6 and overall external balance. 

12. The Nordic countries weloomed the fact that the international community had 
renewed its commitment to basic eodil objectives. Generally awaking, thrry wished 
to draw attention to the proepecte offered by a process of ongoing coneultations, 
negotiations and deaieions. 

13. They were especially pleased with the resolution on information systems for 
eaience and technology for development [resolution 1 (VII) of the Intergovernmental 
Committee on Saience end Technology for Development] and weloomed the step-by-step 
approaah adopted in that regard. Action muet be taken at the national level in 
developing countries to ensure effective use of international information systems. 
Information and documentation activities should be promoted simultaneously in order 
to establish a real research capacity. 

14. The Nordic countries welcomed the rationalization measures adopted by the 
Intergovernmental Committee (biennial meeting cycle, thematic approaches). 
However, the low number of representatives of States at the seventh session was a 
cause of concern because the work of the Intergovernmental Committee deserved more 
attention. The documentation, which was of high auality, should also be presented 
earlier to delegations. 

/ . . . 
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15. The Nordic aountriea had consistently worked for the establishment of the 
long-term Finanoing System for Saienoo and Tetahnology for Development as a deaisive 
element for implementing the Vienna Programme of Aotion. The System should make 

possible a level of activity more aommeneurate with needs, and it should be a joint 
undertaking of both developing and developed aountries with the burden being shared 
among ourrent and potential donors. The Nordic countries appreciated the efforts 
made to preserve the idea of a viable finanoing system and were studying the 
reaommendations of the SecretaryGeneral on the subject. In view of the importance 
of the financial aapeat, informal consultations should be held in order to enable a 
final decision to be taken during the ourrent se&on. 7 

16. Mr. SCHDMANN (German Democratio ReQUbliCt) said that the demoaratic 
restructuring of international eaonomio relatfope was one of the great ahallenges 
faoing the international community. That task had been stressed at the recent 
meeting, held at Sofia, of the Politioal Consultative Committee of the States 
members of the Warsaw Paat in a deolaration aontaining aomprehensive proposal6 on 
the subject. The Charter of Eaonomic Righte and Duties of States, the decisions 
adopted at the sixth special session of the General Assembly on the establishment 
of a new international economio order and the provisions of the International 
Development Strategy for the Third united Nations Development Deaade oonetituted an 
inseparable whole which was indispensable for that restruoturing. The attitude of 
the representatives of most Western States which had not Qarticipated~in the 
session of the Ad Hoa Committee to Review the Implementation of the Charter of 
Rconomio Rights~utie.9 of States, raised doubts as to the seriousness and 
credibility of statement3 made by them at other foruma. 

17. The German Demoaratia ReQUbliO was guided by and would odntinue to be guided 
by the prinoiples and provisions of the Charter of Economfo Rights and Duties of 
States. It had sought to make a constructive contribution to the session of the 
Ad Hoa Committee. Building on the results already aohieved, the General Asesmbly, 
at fortieth session, should adopt a resolution reaffirming the validity of that 
Charter and emphasising the need for its consistent implementation by all States. 
From the attitude of States towards suoh a deairion it would be paesible to gauge 
to what extent opinions rwently heard on several oacar.ionr oonaerning a ahange in 
mood and peraeptione or a new momentum in the prwess of-aonvergence of views on 
the mejor issues of development and international oo-operation, were consistent 
with actual oondition3. 

18. The German DemWratio Republio had actively pertiaiprted in the aerrionr of 
the Committee on the Review and Appraisal of the Implementation of the 
International Development Strategy for the Third United Nations Development 
Decade. It had already explained its position on the overall positive results of 
the work of the committee, as well as its shortcomings for which certain Western 
States were to blame. It attached great importance to the agreed conclusions Of 
the Committee (A/40/48) which referred to the link between the implementation of 
the Strategy and the establishment of a new international economic order, 
emphasized the need for peace , security, disarmament, confidence-building and 
equitable and non-discriminatory international economic co-operation, and gave 

/ . . . 
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guidance-on the areation of favourable external oonditions for the rwio-eoonomio 
development of all Statea. It was, to a great extent, in the light of those 
oiroumatanaee that the German Demooratio Republio had joined thi3 aonlenllua on the 
4gmetXuqnolurionr. 

19. ‘-The.faot ahould not ba oonoealed, however, that a number of oruoial oueatiana 
had not-been oonaidered, auoh aa Preventing the mfruae of international eoonomio 
relationa-for purpoaea of exeraiaing politioal and eaonomio preaaure, the 
demooratixation of international monetary and finanoiel organiaatione’and full 
implementation of the Charter of Economic Rights and Duties of Statee. Hia 
delegation again endorred the position, expreaaed by the aooialiet Stater and the 
Group-of 77, that the agreed fundamental prinoiplea governing the eatabliahment of 
a new international eaonomio order on a juat and demooratio baair were, in faot, 
indirpenaable guidelinea for further implementation of the Strategy. Aa the Group 
of 77 hadpointed out,.the agreed oonoluaiona ah’ould be.aeen aa a firat atep in the 
endeavour to negotiate on pressing international eoonomio problem with a view to 
wriving at subltanttal aqoorde. 

20. The deoirione taken at the seventh eeaaion of the Intergovernmental committee 
(eetablirhment of a two-year oyale for the work of the Committee, eatabliehment of 
a,global information ryatem for soienoe and teohnology by strengthening national 
information-ayxtemr and by utilising and oo-ordinating exirting United Nationo 
information ay6tema) were further etapa f-9 make the work of the Committee more 
effeotive and to oo-ordtnate eoientifia and teohnologioal aotivitiell within the 
United Natione eyetem. His delegation wished to exprese ita appreoiation to the 
Zrtergovernmental committee and to~the Centre for Soienoe.and Technology far 
Duvelopsent Eor what they had done to eetablieh an advanoe teohnology alert ayetem 
and for.~publiahing a bulletin conoerning the oyrtem. Hia delegation reaffirmed ita 
readinerr to conttnue to oo-operate in the implementation of the Vienna Progrrmme 
of=mion. 

21. ;4ho German 0emcmratio Republia wa8 ratirfi@ with the m8t roaent report8 of 
the Govqrnfng Counoi: of UNES and the coxunirrsion on human Settlwentr. rt 
apprOVed,-in plrtioular, Of the aOtiVitie8 Of thO8a two hodlea Which ralated to the 
iridir#nwblr interrelationohip between rpeoifio teohnioal utter8 and fundamental 
i8ruor #@ring on tbe oontinued l xi8temoe of mankind. It unrerervedly rupported 
f#~d&iA@ioni of,tha governing Coun6il and the Mission on Huban Settleaents 
donoerning the invertigation into the impliortionr for the environment of the 
criminal policy of -theid and concerning United Nationa amairtanoe to improve 
the living conditions o’the Palestinian people in the Ieraeli-cccupied Palestinian 
territories. 

22. As part of its collaboration with the Conunieeion on Human Settlements, his 
country was prepared to offer its experience in solving housing problems tc 
developing countriee, to provide field experts or to participate in UNDP-financed 
projects. 

/ . . . 
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23. The prevention of a nuolear oataatrophe-was a fundamental~rqauirement.for~. 
preserving and protecting human life and the human environment. Hia delegation 
hoped that the deoiaiona adopted by the governing Counoil on’auoh fundamental 
iaeuea would be implemented, In that regard, it recalled that, together with,the 
Caeohoslovak Sonialiat Republio, it waa re&. ? to oonolude with the Government of 
the Federal Republio of Germany an agreement on the eatabliahment of a~ 
ohemioal-weapons-free aone in the territoriea of the three Statea. “Other Statea ’ 
oould alao beoome parties to that agreement. Such a fneaaure would have favourable 
oonaeouenoea for the environment and would aignificantly,reduoe the riak of a 
aataatrqphe auoh aa the one that had ooaurred in Shopal, Moreover, it ahould be 
noted that hia country, in direot so-operation with UNEP and UNESCO,‘oontinued to 
ocganiae training couraea on-matters relating tp the management of eooayetema. 

His delegation weloomed the report of the Seoretary-Gencrral on the overall 
%o-eoonomio parapeotive of the world wonomy to the year 2000 (A/40/519) 
Deapite oertain ahortoominga resulting mainly from the uae of atatiatioal atiuroea 
that were aometimea rather doubtful, the report waa a uaeful point of departure for 
the future work of the United Nationa Seoretariat on long-term eoonomio development 
trenda. Hia oountry supported the oontinuation of that work and, aooordingly, 
supported the adoption of the draft reaolution submitted to the Noonart& and Swial 
Counoil a$ ite eummer aeaaion and referred to.th? Generbl Aaaembly, : 

25. In oonoluaion, hia delegation weloomed.the world survey on the role of.womeo 
in development (A/40/703). Like many other delegationa, it considered that the 
Survey and the reoomnendationa therein would have important implioationa for the 
implementation of the deciaione taken by the World Conferenoe to Review and 
Appraise the Achievementa of the united Nationa Deaade for women, held at Nairobi 
in July 1985, and would help to fulfil-thqlthrea objeotivea~qO.tbe Djgade$ 
equal~~y,,~ggvelogment and peroe. 

26. MI. GCETSCH (Austria) aaid tbat of all the problema on the Seaond Committee’s 
agenda the preaervation of a livable environment waa of moat direot oonoern to the ’ 
individual, in industrialise@ and developing oountriea alike. Exoept parhapa for 
disarmament, it waa the moat-urgent problem the international-ooannunity faaed. No 
Government alone oould aolve it) all oountriea muat harmonise their meaaurea and 
iirtegrate aotion on the environment into the overall developarent proagaae aa 
Upliod by the Exeoutivo Director of UWEP. 

27. Auatria partioipated regularly in LINE; aotivitiea at world level) in 1985 it 
had hosted a conference on proteation of the oaone layer, which had adopted a 
convention to which many States had already acceded. 

28. As a first step, however, it was up to each State to elaborate and implement 
its lawa to protect its own environment and that of its neiqhbcurs. For example, 
in 1985 the Austrian Government had decided to introduce new regulations governinq 
vehicle exhaust gases, corresponding to those in force in the United States. 
Austria was the first European country to have introduced such stringent 

/ . . . 
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‘regulations, and hoped that others would swiftly follow suit, During the previous 
fivir ~yiare Austria had also reauaea sulphur emissions by 40 per cent. ‘But such 
national measures would not be enough without aomplementary aation at the 
international level. Her delegation therefore attached the greatest impqrtanoe to 
th&-work ogrried out pureuant to the ECE Convention on Long-Range TransbOUndsry Air 
Pollution, dna wat3 ready to so-operate aotively in implementing it not only in 
regard‘to sulphur emiseions butt0 other air pollutants suoh as nitrogen oxides. 

29; Awtria hha also oonsiderably reauaed the pollution of it8 lakes during the 
Past few yearst it had reoently launahed a lo-year programme for oleaning its 
rivers, and in 1984 had establishea sn environment funfl. But it still faced severe 
Pr@)ey ,in ground water protection. 

..,. 

30. The UUestiOn of women’8 partioipation in development likewise deserved alose 
attention. At the Nairobi World Conference in July 1985 the Austrian delegation 
had~ introduo0d.a draft resolution oalling for measure8 to overoome wage disparities 
between wmen and men, and a draft resolution on improving ~aareer opportunities for 
women through OOntinUed professional training. The full integration of women into 
the development proaese oalled for oonsiderable changes in societies. The most 
important would have to oome in basic attitudes of governments, educational 
authorities, employers and women themselves, Women must view themselves, and be 
viewed, as partiaipants in.society on an ecu01 footing with men, entitled to the 
rame rempeat, reward8 ant9 reepnnsibilities. The United Nations syetem aould set an 
example by employing more women with aualifioations and so designing its projects 
act0 provide eaual benefits ana eaual partiaipation for men pna women. 

31. The systematic! encouragement of soienae and teohnalcigy aould contribute 
deaisively to the development procesu. Dircursions in the Intergovernmental 
Committee on loienoe and Teohnology for Development had shown that much remained to 
be done in implementing the Vienna Program of Action, It ha8 beoome clear that 
the emergent soience and teahnology sectors of developing aountries required 

greatly inoreased support. 

32. nor delegation had noted with interert the 8ecretary4eneral~r reoommendation 
oonoerning the united Nations Finanaing Byrtem for loienoe and Teabnology for 
Development. The System’s effeotiveness aould probably be atrengthened by olorer 
aollaboration with the relevant DNDP Ierviael. Her aountry wan not oonvinoed, 
bowverr~thrt ChO porribility for dOnOr t0 omign a portion Of their WDP 
aqntri$utionr to thet ryrtem would mobilite new finanaial re8OUroeli. i 

33. Mr. SI.IHABI (Saudi Arabia) , speaking on human settlements, drew attention to 
the locutions of the Paleetinian people in the oocupied Palestinian 
territories. The situation wad realistically portrayed in the Secretary-General’s 
report (A/40/373-E/1995/99), which testified to the numerous crimes daily committed 
by the Israeli occupation authorities against the basic human values of a people 
living in its own homeland, on its own soil. t?c one having read the report could 
avoid a sense of heavy responsibility while the perpetrators of those crimes were 
defying the Organization under its own roof. 

/ . . . 
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34. 2ionimm was a widerpread oonepiraay which aimed to, take poVHJeiOn Of a 
aountry and drive out its people or deetroy it by denying it the means tdeurvive. 
The Zionirrt leadera, without the leaat rhame, had never=mada any eeoret gf their ,,._ 
objeotivea. FOr example, Moshe Dayan had said in 1974 that Ierael would remain, 
forever in the Weet Bank and Gasa beoauee iludea and Samaria were part of it8 
brgritocy, 

35. The report olearly lrhowed how the Paleetiniane’ living aonditione had 
detiriorated in all spheres. In January 1984 the oaaupation authorities had seized 
47.5 per oent of the total area of the Went Bank and, aocording to Borne eouroea, 
oontrolled 50 to 60 per sent of the art?a of the oaoupied Palestinian territories. 
Twenty-aix per oent of the expropriated land had hen alloaated to Israeli 
rettlemente, whose number had rieqn to 165 by the end of July 1983. The area under 
major arop aultivation had fallen by varying extentr aaaording to the atop* and the 
numbers of oattle be&onging to Arab farmere had diminished by 57 par aent since the 
zioniat waupation. Arabs had lOat control of their water resourgee and were the 
viatimr of rerious rertriatione, affeating irrigation alao. Only 5 per oent of 
aultivstrd land wa8 irrigated - muah tree than in other aountriee of the Middle 
Baat. Only 90 million oubia metree of water were being ueed for agriaulture in the 
WeSt Bank, aompared to 1,280 million aubia metres going to Israel, Induetrial 
enterprires suffered from laak of aapital, from restrictions imposed on produot 
marketing and maohinery and raw material purahaaee, and from illegal aompetition by 
Irraeli ptoduaere) they were often operating at only 50 per cent cepaqity at beet. 

36. The laak of an adequate banking syetem under the rigimr of terror impored -by 
the ocoupation authorities hindered development, Taxation and tax aolleation 
ahpnggCs had adverrely affeated the Palestiniane( living aonditione. 

37. The housing aituation too had deteriorated due to overarowding and laok of 
domertta 16rViaea, while Ierael aontinued to build eettlemente in the heart of the 
Paleetinian nation to the detriment of Paleet$nians and theQ land, meat!8 of 
4xirtenger ucurity crnd independenae. 

38. With regard to health, the Qasa Strip wall beset by many endemia disearert the 
rhortagr of ranitary faoilitier wa8 one of the moat important and dangerour aaueee 
d the rpread of direare. 

39. eduaational eatablirhments and univerritier ruffered from rertriationr and 
oolleativo punlrhment# Arab rtudenta and teaahrre were living in a alimate of 
intelleatUa1, politioal, poliae and military terror unknown even in the darkert 
dryr of the Middle Age3. 

40. Such wae the pioture presented by the report. The troops of a Siate Member of 
the United Nations occupied the soil of the Peleetinian Arab nation. The 
Paleetinian people were living in unjust subhuman conditions, subjected to all 
forms of crimee punishable under international and domeetic law. The aueetion wee 
whether to eeek a piecemeal solution to the problems of living conditions or to 
tackle the root problems of invasion and ocaupation. 

/ ..I 
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Cl.-rPa deal with the many problems of living aonditione, the United Nations and 
the Secretary-General should ‘take all possible meaauree, implement the eolotiona 
proposed in the report. and widely disseminate periodia reports on the efforts made 
@& gt@ purpose* 

42. Ae far the basic problems , the international community aould not remain silent 
and ignore the injustice-being committed again-at ~the Palestinian peoplet if it did, 
it would be faaed with a situation impossible to handle, no matter how strong its 
fleets or how long-rangeits-sircraft “ere, Recent history was~full. of such 
leesone. .‘.. .’ 

43. Mr. SYTCHEV (Seoretary of the Counail for Mutual Eaonomia Assistance) said 
that’the member States of CMEA had always euppcrted the noble aims of the united 
Nation8 and that Cl&A aativities over n&e than 35 years had demonstrated the 

poesibility ?f establiehing international relations based on juet and democratia 
prinaiplee. The Counail had eet out its position clearly on a whole range of 
problemr related to United Nations eaonomia aativkfy in the Programme of %&ion on 
.the improvement of international eaonosia relation& adopted at its eoonomia summit 
aonferenae. Unfortunately, the eeriaue problems of the world capitalist economy 
were exerting a negative influenoe on international eoonomic co-operation. Rising 
tensions, the disruption of trade , the aggravation of the monetary and financial 
0riai8, the widening of trade cOnfliOts among the capitalist Countries, the 
inteneifiaation of the exploitation of the developing aountries by developed 
aapitalist aountries, the shifting of the burden of the eaonomio orieie on to the 
developing aountriee, resulting in their increasing indebtedness were Borne of the 
problems Which had to be faaed. In that context, ~CMEA member aountriee were 
supporting the just demand8 of the developing countries with regard to their 
foreign debts and were’emphaeiaing the neaeeeity of regulating international 
ammmbry and flnqnafal relationab 

14. The international conference planned for 1986 on the interrelationship between 
dirarmament and developtaent would provide the international community with an 
opportunity to identify real ways of resolving urgent tasks. However, the 
pretcrauicitea for auoaes8 in that respect remained the prevention of nuclear war* 
the adoption of ‘mcaaurer aimed at redwing armamentr and promoting diaarmament, and 
+erevention of the arma raae rpreading to outer rpaae. 

45. -With regard to the dimurimntr Mfore the Committee, whiah had been prepared 
through the aolleative efforta of variour Statee,, in partiau:ar CMEA member 
countries, he said that no pragrese had been made in implementing the aime of the 
International Development Strategy for the Third United Nations Development Decade, 
in launching global negotiations, in reforming the international monetary and 
financial system or in elaborating a code of conduct for transnational corporations. 

46. On the occasion of the twenty-fifth anniversary of the adoption of the 
Declaration on the Granting of Independence to Colonial Countries and Peoples, it 
should also be mentioned that the elimination of colonialism continued to be one of 
the major tasks facing the international community. The countries of the socialist 

/ . . . 
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community were aware of the importance of the non-aligned countries’ strU99le 
against imperiali_em,~colonialism and neo-aolonia$iem and expressed solidarity with 
their efforts. 

41. The eteady growth of the economic potential of CMEA member countries, based on 
multilateral ao-qxxatian, enabled them to make a tangible COntribUtiOn to 
improving and restructuring international economic relations. Thus, in 1964, they 
had succeeded in further strengthening their mutual ties, increasing their economic 
9rOWth rates and improving their peoplest standard of living. The co-ordination of 
occnomic development plans played a major role tn the implementation of the 
long-term ~cpnomfa development strategy drawn up by the CMEA economic summit 
conference. The scope of economic relations among member countries had already 
broadened significantly. Between 1966 and 1990, measures were envisaged to 
aacelerate the process of levelling up the economic development Of the WInCil’8 
member countries, espeoially~ that of Viet Nam, Cuba and Mongolia. ,- 

40. -The aauntries of the eocialist community were currently developing a joint 
Comprehensive Programme of Scientific and Technological Progress for the period up 
to the year 2000 based on a ao-ordinated strategy. Finally, in June 1985, CMEA had 
adopted a Programme of Co-operation on the Economical and Rational U8e of Material 
Re8ourae8 up to_ the year 2040. 

49. At the European level, an effort should be made to revive the Helsinki spirit 
and the climate of ddtente created by the signature of the Final Act of the 
Conference on Seaurity and Co-operation in Europe. Unfortunately, aertain Western 
States were continuing to resort to all sorts of sanction8 in their trade and 
eaanomic relations with CMEA member States, thU8 preventing the creation of 
favourable condition8 for trade exchanger between countries with different soda1 
and econom!c eyeterns. 

50. Co-operation with developing aauntriea occupied an imporatant place in the 
eoonomic activitiee of CME% member countries, which were concerned above all to 
create a material basie for the former ta aohieve economic independenae. The 
Ccunail was’convinced that auccesrful realiaation of the goals 8et by the 
International D~vefopment Strategy WI possible only through progrerlive racial and 
ecanamia transformations, consolidation of the publio swtor and the’planned 
development of national eaonomies. To that end the CMEA -member aountrier gave 
asrirtance to over 100 developing aountricrr, notably in the form of oreditr on l a8Y 
terma (over 12 to 15 year8 at r8te8 of interrot of 2.5 to 3 p4r oent). They rlro 
gave aeaietance in developing agriculture and rolving food problems, provided 
developing countries with emergency aseistance and helped them to train their 
national personnel and build up their scientl.fic and technological potential, thus 
promoting the establishment of a new international economic order. 

51. He recalled that co-operation between CMEA and the United Nation8 went back to 

the 1950s and wae still very active. The Council enjoyed obaerver status with many 

United Nations organs and bodies and had eetabliehed official relations with other 
United Nations orqanizations by agreement.; or by exchanges of letters of 

/ . . . 
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ao-operat ion. CMEA member aauntriee had always advocated implementation of the 
provieione of the Final Aat of the Heloinki Conference and of the final doaument of 
the -eubeeauent Madrid meeting, 

I 

52. .L In addition,*the Counail had reoently proposed negotiations with the European 
Eoonanio Community which might result in the signature of a joint declaration 
env;isaging the eatabliahment of offioial relationa between the Council and the 
Community. In aonoluaion, CMEA aoneietently supported inareasing the role of the 
UniJed Nation8 and of its aeaoaiated organiaationr. .- 

53. Mien VALLARINO (Panama) eaid that over the past ten yeara ;he problem Of 
indebtQdneee, financial and monetary difficulties and the fall in produotion and 
international trade had beaome more serious and widespread. ~The committee aould 
acquire the mean6 for effeative aotion in that ephere if ita members ehowed 
determination to adopt epecifio meaeurea aimed at aolleative aotion. Artiale 55 Of 
the Charter of the United Nations remained the essential basis for the pursuit of 
international eaonomio development aim8 , while the aepirationa aurrently being 
exprereaeed by the people8 were making global negotiatione increaeingly imperative. 

54. The adoption by aoneeneus of the aonalueions of the Committee on t.le Review 
and Appraisal of the Implementation of the International Development Strateqy for 
then Third United Nations Development Deaade was an example of what aould be 
achieved by a political will to euooeed and a epirit of mUtUe1 underetanding. By 
aontraet, the aativitiee of the Ad Hoc Committee of the Whole to Review the 
Implementation of the Charter of~mia Righta and Duties of Statea were 
paralyeed by the confrontation between different palitiOe1 and eaonomio ryeteme. 
Her delegation wae aonvinoea that the normative principles of the Declaration and 
the Programme of Aotion on the Eetabliehment of a New International Eoonomia order 
adopted in 1974 remained valid, and that the institution of a new international 
eoonomio order oould not leave aaide the moral dimeneiona of the dignity and Value 
of the human individual, which was the ultimate Objeotive of the eaonomio 
dePelQp@qnt ao~iv!t~ee undQrtakQn by the international OOmmUnitY. 

55. To Qolv~ eoonomio problema, manklnd had enormous aolentifio and teohnologioat 
reaourooa, whiah rhould enable the pOpleO of the developing oountrier to eXPreE6 
frerly their arrativity and geniw. There was thereforQ an inarearingly urgent 
need to ertabtirh a world Qaientifio and teahnologiaal information nQtwOrk and t0 
implement the Vienna Programme of Aotion by reviving the Financing By&em for 
Science and Technology for Development. 

56. International economic development must be accompanied by the protection of 
the natural resources of the planet, the presbrvation of the environment and the 
ree torat ion of the ecological balance. Panama attached importance to the 
conservation of tropical Eoreats , the urgent need for which had been emphasized by 
the Executive Director of UNEP. Her Government, for its part, had set up a 
national committee on the environment and supported the establishment of an 
international funding agency to finance anti-deeertification activitiee. 

/ ..t 
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57. her delegation welaomed the oo-operation between UNEP and the United Nations 
Centre for Human settlements (Habitat) ae well a8 the-areation of an environmer$Ll 
training network in Latin Amerioa and the Caribbean. Panama had attended and 
participated in the first Conferenoe on Human Settlements, held in Vancouver in 
1976, and had been oonvinced by the new ideas and bold eolutione proposed on that 
oaoaeion. It weloomed the initiative that had led the General Aeeembly to dealare 
the year 1967 the International Year of Shelter for the Homeleee. ‘Her aoUntrY wee 
pleased to have been elected a Latin American member of.the Commiseion on Human 
Settlementa for the period 1966-1986 and supported the idea of eetabliehing a world 
housing bank to help promote autivitiee for the International Year of.Shelter for 
the Homelea, in 1987. 

58. On the eubjeat of the effeative participation of women in development, Panama 
had partialpated with intereet in the Nairobi Conference and had listened 
attentively to the statement by the Aeeietant Seoretary-General for Social 
Development and Humanitarian Affairs. It was taonvinced that women had a role to 
play in solving all the major problems facing mankind, and considered that the 
training of women was the beet way of integrating them into the work force and of 
recognising the contribution they could make to the development process, e6peCially 
in- rural areas. 

59. Mr. JACOB (India) said that perspectives for the economic evolution of the 
developed countries in the coming yeare indicated the need for a decisive ohange 
from the models of growth whioh those aountriee were propagating because of the 
advantage8 they had brought them in the past. The interdependence of the global 
economy imposed choices based on mutual advantage. 

60. The eetablishment of the new international economic order could bring a 
greater flow of reeouraes to the economies of the developing countries,on a 
predictable, aeeured and aontinuoue basis. Furthermore, the reetruaturing of the 
world eaonomy was neaeeeary for the establishment of an ecuitable international 
division of labour. Lastly, greater equity was required in the decision-making 
prooess to reflect the ohanged situation and the aontribution of the developing 
oountriee ti, the world economys 

61. MeaSUree which could subetantially improve future prospacts were contained in 
the International Development Btrategy for the Third united Nations Development 
Deaade, to whiah his delegation attached the greeteet inportrnce. It8 
implementation could lead to ruetained growth and development. His deiegetion 
welcomed the adoption of the Agreed Coliclurions by the Committee on the Review and 
Appraisal of the Implementation of the International Development Strategy, and paid 
tribute to the untiring efforts of its Chairman. He hoped that a spirit of 
co-operation and compromise would permit concrete implementation meabures to be 
worked out. 

62. With regard to science and technology, his delegation noted that the Vienna 
Programme of Action had not been as effective a8 initially hoped, although a large 
number of countries, including India, had adopted a science and technology policy 

/ . . . 



A/C.2/4Q/SR.17 
English 
Page I4 

(Mr. Jaoob, India) 

and were devoting additional resouroee to that area. Hie delegation welcomed the 
adoption of the thematio approaah by the Intergovernmental committee on Soienoe and 
TeOhnOlOgy for Development. But it was disappointed that the long-term financing 
eyhtem for science and technology had not yet come into operation. In ite view, 
the financing of activities in the area of acienoe and teohnology should be a 
separate financing,#otivity of the United Nations. 

. 
63. Hie delegation agree? with the analysis and shared the apprehension of the 
Exeautive Director of the United Nation8 Centre for Human Settlement8 (Habitat) 
regarding the dehumanisation of the urban environment and the mega-oitiee of 
tomorrow, most of whioh would be looated in the developing aountriee. The problem 
of shelter wae an important dimeneion of the overall problem of poverty. India had 
adopted an integrated approach in that area and regarded the provieion of shelter 
a8 ‘a polioy inetrument to ensure sooial juetioe and higher eoonomio growth. During 
the just oonqluded eirrth five-year plan, 8 million families had benefited from 
a&ion taken in that area8 the seventh plan proposed to resoh s tsrget of 
17 million fgmiliee. 

64. Action wae also under way on programmes for the International Year of Shelter 
for the Homeleee. An administrative etruoture bad been set up at the national and 
loaal levels, and speoifio activities had started. Within the framework of the 
United Nations eyetem, the magnitude of the problem of shelter wae euoh a6 to 
require a larger fle of fundo from all Bouroes of financing. 

65. Hie delegation had noted with interest the statement on the environmetit made 
by the Exeoutive DIrwtor of UNEP and the oonoern he bad,expreesed over the fate of 
tropioal forertr. India attaohed high priority to the problems of the environment 
and oonaidered that efforta in that area ehould be fully integrated into the 
development praae#r. Poverty itself was one of the oausea of environment@ 
dQterioration, and the struggle against poverty should be linked to the 
safeguarding aid preservation of the environment. Hasarde and possible eafeguarde 
duet & atudied in a context relatdd to the development of teohno:?gy and ite use 
in th& world. Safety rbaarurea muet be uniformly devised and applied. Any human 
life and any environment that wa8 endangered anywhere in the world mult ba 
protected. Hir delegation hoped that UNEP would reoeive all the rerouraer it 
required for ita future work. I<::~. 

66. Mr. FLEMINQ (United State8 of America) raid that hie delegation war generally 
pleared with the outoome of the thirteenth eeeeion of the Governing Counail of 
UNEP . The decisiona taken on that occasion ehould help members of the Governing 
Council to evallrate the work of UNEP and assist in eliminating duplicate and 
marginally usoful projects. At the same time, technical measures that had been 
taken should make for greater protection of the global environment and improved 
re4ource management. The United States wae pleased to contribute to them. He 
noted with eatisfaction that the Governing Council had restated its endorsement of 
UNEP's programme priorities, which, in general, correctly reflected the needs of 
both the developed and the developing aountries. 
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67. The~united State0 shared the Exeautive Direatorle oonoern at the -8tate of 
tropical foreete, particularly in Africa and Latin America, and at the reeulting 
deterioration of the bioephere. Hie delegation had listened with interest to the 
Executive Direator’r propoeale and looked forward to further dieoueeion, bearing in 
mind the various initiative8 tbken in that area by other bodies. 

66. The action undertaken to combat drought and deeertifiaatian had been largely 
ineffective and needed to be restructured. The large number of different reports8 
reeOlUtiOW3 and meetings on the aubjeat were eymptomatia of the need for 
reorganiaation.~ Hi8 delegation would like to see a co-ordination of the action 
undertsken by the Second committee and the Eaonomio and sooial Council on the one 
hand, land the varioue organisation8 of the United Nations eyrtem on the other 
hand. -The united State8 appreciated UNEP’B efforts and 8trongly supported the Plan 
of Aation to Combat Deeertifioation# UNEP should be rntruoted~with the 
co-ordination of effective international a&ion. 

69. In reapaat Of human 8ettlement8, hie delegation considered that the objective 
of all Government8 should be to provide the population with deaent and affordable 
housing. It aoramended the performance of the United Nation8 Centre.for Human 
Settlemente (Habitat) with regard to programme delivery under severe resource 
oonetraintr. It aleo welcomed the Centre’8 emphasie on enhancing, through 
technical co-operation, developing countries’ houeing capacity. The dwiaionr 
adopted by the Commieaion on Human Settlements at it8 eighth reesion should enable 
the Centre to work even amre efficiently and economically. sir aountry wan 
PrepareO to oontinue ita aon@truotive participation in the centre% work. 

70. The agreed oonalueion8 of the Committee on the Review and Apprai8al of the 
Implamentation of the International DevelopPent Strategy were the result of a 
Pragmatic approach to the problem8 involved. ~A11 delegation8 .had ahown willingnere 
to aomprcM8e and a realirtio attitude, and the data on whiah their daoirionr were 
bared had been efficiently prepared by the Secretariat. The untiring effort6 of 
the Chairman of that Committee had aleo oontributed greatly to the agreement. The 
Seaond Committee~r work rhould build on that foundation6 Hi8 delegation had 1~) 
dWbt that cm objeotive 6inalyrir of variour developr\ent 8tratagier would 
d@mnrtrate the knefitr to be gained by adopting narket-orienwd rpproaoher bared 
on freed- rnd individual initiative, rrther than rigid oentralired plwning or 
Bhrte .iaterwntion. .~ 

71.. That typ8 of rtrategy bOwQaf&e even mori important in the reatorr of the ecranoay 
dominated by women. In many developing,countriee, women played an eseential role 
in those economic activities where personal er’fort and initiative were , 
fundamental. That was especially true in the least developed countries, where the 
private sector was the women’s ‘sector. Perhape that was one reason why 
xale-dcnninated official bureaucracies 80 strongly reeisted options which would give 
free play to market forces. In the course of its work, the Second Committee must 
also tackle the difficult issue of deep-seated cultural traditions which denigrated 
the role of women and deprived them of access to the facilities which men 
considered exclusively their own. 
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72. In i 3Peat of doaument A/40/519 on long-term trende in eaonomia development, 
hi8 delegation ooneidered that other international badiee, euah a8 the World Benk 
and IMP, had the expettiae and had already praduaed the eame type of eaonomia 
foreaaete. The value of the report was queetionable, even though the Searetariat 
had expended aoneiderable resouraes on it. It eeemed doubtful wbether the doaument 
aould be of help toeany aountry in its eaonomio development planning. Long-term 
for$aaete had proved to be univereal failures , the famous attempt by the Club of 
Rome being perhaps the beat example. In addition, some etatietiae wure aompletely 
absent, notably those aonaerninq the development aeeietanae end the armaments 
situation of countries with a aentrally planned eaonomy. he abeenae of suah Vital 
information detraated aoneiderably from the study’s value. Xie delegation doubted 
the relevance of-the eeation on military expenditure, diearmoment and development 
whiah-was out of plaae in a doaument of that type and reaahed qonalusione of 
questionable validity based on quite unrealietia aeeumptione. Beaause of all those 
drawbaaks, hi8 deleqation wae not aonvinaed of the need for euah report8 in the 
future. It aonaidered that the resauraes allotted to them aould be better used for 
work of more praatiasl relevanae to the development needs of developing aountries. 

73.’ @sr. KUWABAN (Molayeia) said that the agreed aonalueions reaahed by the 
Committee on tbe Review and Appraieal of the Implementation of the International 
Development Strategy for the Third United Nations Dsvelopment Waede, and its 
decision, in a spirit of aoneeneue, to eet aside differenaee for the time being, 
aoneti+Uted a promising start. 

74. The Strategy remained II valuable instrument for international ao-operation in 
promoting development, although its adoption had not led to an improvement in the 
Mrld eaonomia eituation. Indeed the apparent upturn in the United States eaonomy 
had not had the expeated effeat in other aountrfex, where tbe eaonomic situation 
gp@tinu@ to d~te$lorate, 

75. However, aertain iaQnxtant ieeuee were still the eubjeat of controversy, and 
it wax important to reqoh a aonsenaus on the& It wax strange that, although all 
aountriee agreed that the qreatert danger was posed by the deterioration in the 
international trading ryrtem and inareased proteotioniem, aertrin Staten did not 
dirplry the Politioal will required to fulfil the aomaitment to halt and roll beak 
protWtionira whioh they had undertaken at the QATT minirterial meeting in 1982 and 
tX3 solve the problemr wbiah had been outrtandinq rinse the Tokyo Round. By rhowing 
a rinaere derire to revitrlire trade between developing and developed oountriea, 
those states would help to maintain the debate on the rationalisation of the 
international trading system. 

76. Another problem encountered by developing countries, whose eaonomies were 
mostly dependent on the produation of basio commodities, was a reduction in export 
earnings due to a sharp drop in commodity priaes. Despite the discouraging results 
produaed by international comrtxxlity agreements , the Integrated Programme for 
Commodities was still useful in that it enabled terms of trade to be adjusted in 
favour of producer countries while guaranteeing regular supplies for consumer 
aountries. Bie delegation called upon all countries to support negotiations on new 
agreements, to renew expiring agreements and to work towards the establishment Of 
the Common Fund for Commodities without delay. 

/ . . . 
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77. -Indebtednees, whoee effeots on growth in the developing oountries deserved 
more detailed analysis, imposed an intolerable burden on debtor oountriee, 
eepeaially the least developed aountrtee. A substantial inorease in the export 
earning8 of developing oountries, whioh was the only poesible long-term solution, 
would basioally depend on the degree and extent of eoonomio recovery and on the 
trade polioy deoieions taken by the major oountries. His delegation was in favoir 
of a dialogue between debtor oountriee, oreditor aountries and fin8nOial 
institutions, and called upon all the parties oonaerned.to ag.ree on, ways and means 
of ~reeolving the debt problem. 

70. Mr. YEGOROV (Byelorueeian Soviet Soaialiet Republio) affirmed his OOUntry’e 
oommitment to the principles laid down in the Charter of Economic Rights and Duties 
of States and in the International Development Strategy for the Third United 
Netions Development Deoade, whioh oontinued to play a vitel part in regulating 
international eoonomio oo-operation for development. However, an-examination of 
those two instruments had revealed that the existing Btruoture of internatiOn 
eaonomio relations did not ensure respect for the sovereign right.9 and legitimate 
interests of most oountries, eepeoially the developing countries, Yet, a number of 
aapitaliet aountries whioh were openly boyootting the meetings of the pd Hoc! 
Committee were refusing to reoogniae that fact. His delegation, for its part, was 
prepared to contribute eotively to the oompletion of the review of the 
implementation of the Charter on the basis of the Ad Ho0 Committee’s report 
(A/40/52), the aonolueione submitted by the Group ofand the draft decision 
submitted by the sooialist oountriee (A/AC.226/L.2). 

79. The Byelotueeian SSR had-long einoe reoognized the oonsiderable politioal 
importanoe of the work of the Committee on the Review and Appraisal Of the 
Implementation of the International Development Strategy. It.6 views and its 
proposals on that subject were aet out in detail in the relevant doouments. 
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80. Nie delegation had joined the OonaensuB in favour of the adoption of that 
Committee’s report, beoauae it refleoted the interests of the Group of 77 and also 
oontained a number of important ideas on development and disarmament. However, in 
view of ite’aerioue ehortaomingr, the report oould be regarded only a8 a first step 
towards the solution of current eonomio problems. 

81. The report on long-term trend8 in efJonomio development (A/40/519) should be 
supplemented by oonorete reaommendations based on a detailed analysis of short-, 
medium- end long-term trends. The authors of the report, whose work wae both 
comprehensive and useful, had addressed, inter alia, the question of the relation 
between disarmament and development. Although they had rightly pointed*out that 
the allocation for development of resourcea made available by disarmament meaauree 
would give a strong impetus to.economic growth, they had failed to mention the 
initiatives taken in that respect by the USSR and other socialist countries, which 
were reducinq their military expenditure in order to contribute, inter alia, to 
economic development in the developins countries. Similarly, although the report 
indicated that many of the adverse effect8 of the recession during the years 1980 
to 1982 had yet to be overcome, despite the relative recovery oE certain Western 
economies, curiously it attached little importance to the repercussions of the 
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rOOOssiOn and the polioy of the Western oountries on oonditions in the developing 
aountries. Yet, the figures and data eupplied olearly indioated that the gap 
between the capitalist aountriee and the developing oountries was being further 
widened by the inequity of existing international eoonomia relations. t+ot only did 
the eoonomia growth ratea of the developing oountries fall far short of the targets 
set in the International Development Strategy, but they were aotually deolining in 
absplute.terme under the effect of external factore euoh as proteotionism, 
deteriorating terms of trade, deolining export earnings, unstable exohange rates 
and a growing debt burden. Indeed, it would be exaggerated to impute the economic 
difficulties enoountered by the developing aountries to so-oalled *negligenoe” in 
their domestio eoonomio polioy-making, beaauee euoh diffioulties were in faot 
oaueed by inoreasingly intensive neo-oolonialist exploitation by the Weetern Powers 
~rd~trmimt~one;~ wwpH&w~~~ -, 

82. The United Kinqdom proposal requesting the Seoretariat to study the effeots of 
direot private foreign lnvestment on the eoonomies of the developing oountries 
deserved attention. However, euoh a study should not be oonfined to the transfer 
of teohnology and the training of speoialised personnel? rather, it should take 
into aoaount all available data. Indeed, private investment also resulted in a 
aonsiderable loss of resouroea for the developing oountriea in the form of interest 
payments and remitted profits, and , more insidiously, in a brain drain. 

83. Although it was hardly eurprising that the representatives of the united 
Kingdom and the united States - whioh had for a long time been frustrating the 
initiatives of the swialist aountries and the Seneral Assembly resolutions in 
favour of disarmament and development - had qualified a6 ,unrealistio the forecasts 
oonoerning the reallooation of resouroee for peaoeful purPo8eeI it was muoh more 
peculiar that they should request the Secretariat to disregard in its study a set 
of offioial statietioe submitted by Member States. That regueet was inoompatible 
with the prinoiples of the Organisation. 

84. The effeutive partioipation of women in developmeht was a pre-oondition not 
only of the improvement of their status but also of eoonomio progreee and 
development. The importanoe of their role in development had been stressed in the 
International Development Strategy a8 well a8 in the numerous other inrtrumente 
adopted by the United taationn on that rubjeat. However, the final dooument adoptd 
at the Wairobi ~&nferenoe had revealed that, drrpite the ProgrerB achieved in many 
aountrier, oonriderrble obrtaoler rtill remainad, l uoh a8 the deterioration of the 
international situation, the oontinuation of the arma raoe, imperialism, &nartheid, 
raoiem, exploitation and a laok of political will on the part of the induetrialiaed 
countries to facilitate the implementation of the various United Nations 
instruments providinq for the restructuring of international economic relations on 
a just and democratic basis. 

85. The Byelorussian SSR, coneidering that the elimination of all forms of 
disorimination against women was an important means of reinforcing their 
participation in development, had been one of the first aountriee to eign the 
convention on that subject and had adopted epeaific measures to place women on an 
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equal footing with men in terms of general and voaationel training, work, PSY and 
partioipation in sooial, political and oultursl life. The material-and aultural 
living etandarde enjoyed by the population, eepeoially the Wmen, had improved 
signifioantly during the past deoade. The Byelotuesian Government had inoreaaed 
the.allowanoee and benefits granted to mother8 for the eduaation and health oars of 
their ohildren, maternity grants, eta. The experienoe of the Byelorussian 888 and 
the ?ther eooialiet aountriee had aonvinaingly demon&rated that women should, and 
muett play an aative part in the development of their aountry. 

86. Mrs. Erikeson (Sweden) took the Chair, 

07, Mrs. DE DEL CUETO (Mexioo) said that, although a large number of delegations 
had expressed eaticlfaation about the results of the work of the Committee on the 
Review and Appraisal of the Implementation of the International Development 
Strategy for the Third United Nations Development Deoade, oare should be taken to 
ent3ure that the aonsensue whioh had been painetakingly reached would not be oalled 
again into question, and that the obligations undertaken would be fulfilled. 

80. It was diffioult to understand why aertain aountries had abstained from 
partioipating in the work of the Ad HOa Committee of the WhOlO to Review the 
Implementation o.f the Charter of Eoonomio Rights and Dutiee.of States not only 
beoause the principles embodied in the Charter , euah ae the permanent sovereignty 
of States over their wealth, natural reaouroea, and eoonomio activities, and the 
right of eaah State to determine the form of development mo8t suited to it, were 
universally aooepted, but also beeauee States oould have ueed that opportunity to 
agree upon areas in whiah joint action should be taken in order to ensure the full 
implementation of the Charter, 

09. Human settlement8 aativities had aoquired a new dimeneion in Mexico in the 
aftermath of the September earthquake, whiah had euddenlg disrupted the pattern of 
life of one of the largest oities in the world. Aoaording to provieional estimates 
made by ECLAC, in Wexiao City alone 15,000 houeing unite had been destroyed and 
55,000 damaged, 30 per cent of hoepital oapaoity had been loet and, in the area of 
eduoation, I,300 eohoole and administrative offioeu had been affeated. It was now 
puerible to analyee the situation and draw learons from that tragedy. Urgent 
rolutionr muat be found to the problems of aooommodating people who wirhed to 
rOmi3in in the clam0 area8 aa before and who had improvised makeehift Irheltera, 
Beaonstruotion was under way and the irru~ of human oettlemmtr and development 
ptoblemo mu8t now be aonridered from a new angle. 

90. In that regard, on 30 October a meeting to be chaired by the Secretary-General 
would be held on the question of support for relief and reconstruction efforts in 
Mexico City and the affected areas. Mexico hoped to be able to benefit from the 
experience it had gained and thus contribute to United Nations activities in human 
settlements. 

91. Concerning the integration of women in development, it should be noted that 
the hard-won advances in that area were on the wane owing to the crisis. The full 
participation of wOrnen in-development required specific policies, educational and 

/ . . . 
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O’oPloyment OPPortUnitiea, respaat for the prinaiple of Qqual pay for equal work” 
~=and_theI=81imina_tion of- disariminatory praatiaee, but an effeative legal framework 
and_ths- needed- infrastruature must alap be established. 

“Z -. 
92. Pinally, she stressed the need for long-term etruatural reforms to solve the 

--world’s: aaonomia development Problems and aonsidered that the report on the overall 
sod.io,~eaonomio. perapeative of the world eoonomv to the year 2000 (R/40/519) was 
espeoielly useful, in that it indicated, on the basis of different saenarios and 
theories, trends which were neat harmful to development and thus made it possible 
to adopt what seemed to be the most suitable measures, 

-63. b ABU-KOASH (Observer, .Paleatine Liberation Organization) reaalled that, in 
its resolution. 39/169, the Genaral Assembly had requaarad the Seoretary-General to 
organise a seminar on remediee for the deterioration of the eaonomio and eooial 
qon~itions of the Palestinian people in the oaaupied Palestinian territories and to 
report to the General Assembly at the aurrent session on the seminer. He thanked 
both the Searetary-General and the United Nations Centre for Human Settlements 
(Sabitat) for their efforts in preparing the seminar and ensuring its suoaess, and 
welcomed the Saaretary-General’s report on the living aonditions of the Palestinian 
people in the oaaupied Palestinian territories (A/40/373-E/1985/99). However, the 
report was baaed partly on Israeli statistiae that did not show the reel level of 
deterioration of the~living oonditione of the Palestinian paople under oaoupation. 

~A 
94.:The Israeli oaaupying euthotitiee had been implementing a systematic polioy 
aimed atdestroying the Palestinian national eaonomy and making it dependent on 
Israel, Despite a high birth rate, after 19 years of Israeli ooaupation, the size 
of the population in the West Sank and the Gaaa Strip had deolined. Expulsion, 
imprisonment, the suppression of human rights and the denial of permits for the 
reunification of familiee, against a baokground of eoonomio dealine, had oreatad an 
anv~conment wbiah -prompted the young and tha sdugatad to leave the territories. 

95. The Israeli occupying authorities had appropriated more than 60 per oent of 
the-land for axpanaipniat purposes, in partioular for establishing aolonial 
settlements. In so doing, they had resorted to forgery and fraud, as teooqnisad by 
.fQcW primeMinister and ourrent Minister for Foreign Affaira Shamir, They were 
monopolising 90 per oant of the water rerourorr and imposing Bevere rertriotionr on 
thaic use by Palestinians. The aonfiroation of land and water resouroes, 
ceatriations~onPaleatinian farming and the dumping of! rubridiad Irrarli 
4g~i~ultural -produots on- tha Palestinian fMckat had oauaed aerioua damege to the 
agciqultural aaotor. 

96. The industrial sector was also sufferinq from the policies of occupation 
including dumping, reetriations on the import of equipment and raw materials and 
the bloaking of several industrial development projects, It had been estimated 
that 66 per cent of Palestinian Industrial firms were operating at no more than 
50 per cent of capacity. Employment opportunities in the se&or were therefore 
quite limited and many Palestinian workers had no alternatives but to seek 
employment in the Israeli eoonomy or to emigrate. 
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97. Bxternal. trade was aleo eubjeot to Ieraeli domination. ‘The ocbupyitiC 
authorities bad praneformed the Palestinian territqriee into a oaptive,market, 
aonstituting the eeoond largeat mark&t ‘for Ieraeli produate after that of’ the 
United States, with 92 per oent of their importe originating in Ierael and a total 
of $4 billion worth of Israel& good8 imported during the pact five Yeam 

r- ,’ I, : II 
98. The ooaupid Paleetinian territoriee Wetre deprived of all banking faoilitiee 
inoluding aaaeee to oredit beoauee the Ieraeli ooaupying .authoritiee.refueed to 
allow Paleetinian finanoial inetitutione to be eetabliehed. They were also feeling 
the adverse impaot of Ieraeli inflation, whioh, smong other things, had diminiehed 
the real value of earnings, dieoouraged investment ana inoreaeed unemployment, 
Whereas Israel haa eigned a free-trade-area agreierbent with the United States and 
had reaeived aid from it totalling S4 billion in 1985, besides funds from other 
souraee, the Israeli oooupying authorities restrioted and Often PreVented external 
aid to the oaaupied territoriee. Moreover, they imposed high taxes, amounting to 
appr?ximately 33 per cent of the territorierr’ inaqme. ./ 
99. ‘The brutality of the South Afriaan raoiet r&gime was mirrored in the oaoupied 
Palestinian territories. Both the South Afrioan and the Paleetinian paopl~te were 
revolting against tyranny, lose of freedom and the euppreesion of national and 
huma? rights. On behalf of the PLO, he expressed hie ‘solidarity with the peoples 
oft Sbuth ~Afriaa and Namibia. Peaoe ~18 a prerequieite for eooial ‘and eaonomio 
development, and there oould be no just peaoe in the Middle Baet until all the 
oooupied Paleefinian and other Arab territories were liberated from Israeli 
oaoupation and until the Paleetinisn people where permitted to exeroiee their 
inalienable rights, including the right to return to Paleetine and the right8 to 
rsl9~e~srrPination and !ndependenoe. 

100. B. NKOBENA (Cameroon) welcomed the aonaeneua reaohed at the resumed session 
of the committee on the Review and Apprairal of the Implementation of the 
International Development Strategy for the Third United Nations Wvilopment Deoade, 
whiah perhape uahered in a new reallem. He expreeeed the hope that that spirit 
would guide the delibrrationr of the Seaond Committee. However, it wae to be 
rrgrettud that, at the mid-point of the Deoada, trendi toward8 implementing the 
polioy e@alurel oat out in thr Strategy rrmainwl far rhort of the ertablirhed 
targotr, prrtioularly in view of tha drteriorating eoonoaia aituation in Afrioa, 
alort notiorably in thr lraat developed oountrim of the oontinmt. -Tha raport in 
dwumlnt A/A&219/96 #bowed, for rxamplr, that of the 32 Afrioan aountriy 
oonridrrwl, thr numbar whom rral QDP had doorrarrd had riam from 12 in 1979 to 32 
in 1964. There uaa no indioation that the rituation would improve in thr 
foreseeable future, unleee emergenay mea8urest both ehort-term and long-term, were 
taken to that end. That explained why the aall for a speuial session ‘of the 
General Assembly on the oritiatil African eaonomia eituation deserved serious 
oonsidera tion. As a demonstration of the importanae which the Gcvero~,snt and 
people of his country attached to the ieeue, it had agreed to host the 12th meeting 
of the Conferenae of Minietere of ECA in April 1986, the focal point Of which would 
be the eearoh for congrete solutions. 
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101. H&s Governmgnt had always believed that the Cha.rter of Roonomio Rights end 
Duties of States aould play a OatalYtia role in the establishment of a new 
international eoonomio order. Sad the measures required in order to implement that 
instrument been taken, the prevailing orieee would have been lees severe in aoope 
and intensity. liowever, 10 years after its adoption, only meagre progreae had been 
aohieved to that end. His delegation oommended the oonstruotive apirit ahown by a 
number of developed countries at the most reoent seesion of the Ad Hoo Committee of 
the Whole to Review the Implementation of the Charter of Rconomi~ta and Duties 
of Statea, and urged all other developed countries to take the same co-operative 
attitude towards the draft reaolution adopted at the oonolueion of the seesion. It 
invited all ,Jnembera to meke conorete propoaala, both within the Seoond Committee 
andin other international forums, to enhanoe the speedy implementation of the 
mea+wre presaribed in the Chqtsr. _ ~_ :-- ~~ 

102..Soienoe and technology constituted another iaaue whioh his government 
considered oruoial for bridging tbe ever-widening gap between the rioh and poor 
aountriee and for finding laating solutiona to the ohronio world economic oriaes 
and diaequilibria. It aonstituted the lPost important and dynamia exogenous fsotOr 
oapable of generating aauelerated and sustained economio development in the 
developing oountries. Rowever, negotiatione under way for several years on auoh 
key ehters-et3 the OodO of aonduot-for the transfer of teahnology, and the reform 
of the international patent system and reverse tranafc. 1 of teohnology had reaohed 
an iapasae, and only meagre reeulta had been aohieved in the implementation of the 
Vienna Programme of Aotion on Soience and Teohnology. eia delegation oommended. the 
very useful work of various United Nations bodies to strengthen the eoientifio and 
teohnologioal oepabilities of the developing oountries. However, suoh efforta had 
been hampered by a laok of adequate finanoial resouroeqr a oaae in point was 
General Assembly resolution 211244 on the eatabliahment of the United Nations 
Finanoing System for Saienoe and Tsahnofogy for Development, whioh had remaind 
uninpleaented; owing to the failure by aoms dnvalopetd oountries to meet their 
earl,iir OOPsloitaente to it; 

103. The developing countrier had hardly benefited from the great strides in 
eaiantifiu and tsohnologioal progresa made since the Seaond World war, and AfriOa 

remained the oontinent with the lowest annual rate iif inorease in soientifio and 
teohnioal psrsonnel. That situation resulted not only from the global l oonomia 
ori&&, whioh oo~slled the dWeloping aountrira to divert substantisl produotive 
remyroes to meet Iaaedirte needs, but also from the egoism of arrtair Fwers. 

104. The need to restruoture the prevailing pattern of scientific and teohnologioal 
relations had become evident, and hia delegation fully supported the draft 
resolutions before the Committee on the various aspects of teahnology. 

105. The question of human settlements occupied a key role in the development 
policy of hi8 country, and the Ministry of Housing and Town Planning had scored 
great successes in meeting targets set in both rural and urban areas. It was for 
that reason his government was keenly interested, and partioipated aotively, in the 
work of United Nations bodies in that field. It supported the reeolutlone and 

/ . . . 
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I 
, decisiona adoptad at the eighth session of the Coomission On HWMU Sattlamank~r, 
i even though they ware not as far-reaohing as it would have wiahad. It was 

regrettable that so far only 64 aountries had made voluntary oontributione to tha 
United Nations Habitat and Human settlementa Foundation. lPbre serious .support fro@ 
all Member States was raguirad if the United Nations centre for Humn Settlementa 
was .to cope with its inoreaeingly heavy responsibilities. ‘His delegation also 
invited all aountriea to oo-operate fully to ensure the auaueas of FW 
l@xrnat&onaJ~ Yearmqf Shelter for the Homeless. 

106. With regard to the effeative mobilisation and integration of wornen in 
development, his aountry was among the fe\? in the world that had establishad a 
ministry for v&xaen’s Affairs oharged with promoting the role of women in 
development. At the international level, his government supported aativities to 
strengthen that role and fully endorsed the forward-looking strategies and aonaensua 

/ 
text adoptad at the World Conferenaa to Review and Appraise the Aahievebenta of tba 
unit&l Nations Waade for Women held at Nairobi. Me delegation~~iny)t,ed all 
oouptr+er to pdopt a pogitive attitude toward8 the strategies, ‘-, ~~~ -. 

107. With regard to the future parepaotiva outlined in the report in dooument 
A/40/519, his delegation believed that Seates must so-operate in finding praatlaal 
solutions to prevailing problems, partiaularly with regard to the arisis in 
Atriaa. It therefore called on all faernbers of the seoond Committee to demonstrate 
flexibility and the naoassq~ Rolitiaal will to adopt the approptfate~ @aeursa. 

108. Mr. MOKKADKR (Tunisia), referring to the’Knternationa1 Daveiopment Strategy, 
said that the fraaile bslanoe reaohed by the Committei established to review ita 
implementation should not obsaure the nead to make etruotural ahanges in .- 
international eaonoaPi0 relatione so as to enaure sustained and lasting hoonomia 
growth. The foreign-debt burden of the developing oountries and= the oritical 
aaonoaic situation in Afriaa had prompted a rudden aureneas in ,thr internationol 
oommunity whioh should be followed up with oonorete and urgent aolleotive aotion. 
That Wauld bring States oloser to the objectives of tha International DeVelOPaent 
Strategy, objaotives that were not unattaina.ble given -the rquiafte po&$tioal will. 

109. His delegation was disappointed that oertain developed oountrier.had not 
partioipatad in the work of the &l Rag Comaittee of the Who10 to Review the 
Knpleaentation of the Charter of Eoonorio Rights and artier of State8,~and at the 
laok of results following that work. The Charter wka fundafqnbl-inrtrurent for 
international oo-operation. what aetterad was not whether it@ oontentr rofisinad 
valid, but rather to what extent Statea.ware preparad to work together to overaome 
the current major economic difficulties and what measures were needed. His country 
wae convinced that, differences aside, it was pcseib?,e to take joint action and 
thereby contribute to the reetdration of confidence in multiYateraliem and in 
instrument8 for international economic cc-operation. In that regard, he referred 
to document A/40/519 on the overall socio-economic perspectives of the world 
economy to the year 2000, which rightly noted that the outcome of the development 
decades demcnetrated that, given the interdependence of all countriee, a climate 
conducive to intrrnational economic cc-operation wae of prime importance to eustain 
their rate of growth. 

/ . . . 
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lJO.~V?i~h,,~~egard to soienae snd teahnology, his delegation felt that bath would 
op& up broad’development prospeats, providsd.thati human reeouraes were 
revaloriabd~ the imPlsmentatiOn of the Vienns Programme of Aation on Saienae and 
peahnology’fojc Dsveldpment should therefore be stepped up, The strengthening of 
‘thi’saienti$ia and~teahnologioil aapaaity of the developin(i aountries required 
si&ifiqant tqahniaal and finanaial support frond the developed aountries, In that 
regard, although ‘the.establishment of long-term finanoial and institutional 
arrangements for the United Nations Finanainq System for Saienae and Teohnology for 
rmvelopment aontinued to aause great difficulties, the measures proposed by the 
Searetary-general in hi8 report (A/C.2/40/4), @ah Tunisia W&W prepared to 
aonsider,$ould.undgr any oiraumstsnoe be only .a temporary arrangement and aould in 
no’svint replace-tbe.System qe.it was.definsd in G?meral Assembly resolution 
37/244.' Moreover, those proposals would not prove useful unless they were 
,a~oompsnied by a aommitment -on the Part of the developed aountriee- to~oontribute 
#$$gu$t(J$ totbe f!nano!ng oq the propasgd iqtptim arraqgement. .‘/ 

lll~~&Rspo&& of thb Gaverning Counail-of the’~Unitetd Natiions-Environment 
Programme drew attention to a series of problems, notably that of desertifiaation. 
If desbrtJfioation wae not urgently aombstsd, the eoonomy of the Afr$aan aountries 
in question oould not long resist its deadly effeate. Consequently, the 
forthcomiiig AfciOsn environmental aonferenae was being held just in time to define 
an approfiti$ate’ strategy. Winy plans of aation hid been adopted, and if they-had 
nit yield&d all the>expsotsd results it was largely beaauee of the Afriaen 
gountriesQ.shortage of finanaial and teohniaal resouraes. UWEP was a gocd 
instrument for mobilizing those resouraese His delegation also fully supported the 
p&p&ration of ‘the study on the,Pnvironmental Perspsotive to the Year 2000 and 
Bay&d, and, in its view, there was 8 need to ao~plgtemd~extend the domain of 
Cn_ts~nstZonel;~~!Fvi~~n~~~~t~~.,l~w, _ _ _ 

112. With’ieqard to humnn settlements, Tunisia fblt that the international Year of 
aheiter for the Homeless was-a &ad opportunity for drawing up appropriate national 
pollaier on the subjeot. The Tunieian Government, for its partc had reoently 
estiblish+ a titioi+ Development Department as a branoh of the Ministry of 
plirhning. ‘That body nod bebn charged with defining urbanisation and housing paliay 
&lrr. F@ -option@& yonomiq .@$ se$al development plsn. _L.. 

&l-3.. with.‘r@gard to the rffegtive mabilination and intygrrtion of woaen in 
deyelopment, Tunirir felt th8t the world l urvey on the role of woaen in development 
hr&gfertly faOilit&d the work of the World Conferenae to Rsvirw and Appraise the 
Aahievements of the United Nati.ons Deoade for WomenI that Conference had made it 
possible to identify the major problems and fields of aotion whioh oalled for more 
effort on the part of the international aommunity. Tunisia had made the 
emanoipation of women one of the eeeential components of ite eaonomio and social 
development, and it was trying by various means to make women agente of economic 
development on an equal footing with men. 

114. In conclusion, with regard to the new international human Order, his country 
admitted the importance of the moral aspects of development but felt that the 
conaept would gain by being made more precise. 
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115. Mr. RAICHE~ (Bulgaria) eaid that the implementation in practice Of the 
principles laid down in the Charter of Economic Righte end Duties of States and in 
the International Development Strategy would no doubt lead to a radical eolution o.f 
the existing eaonomia problems and to a just and demoaratio restructuring of the 
ourrent inequitable eyetem of international eoonomio relations. Although 10 years 
had elapsed since the adoption of those doouments, it must be noted that no regl 
progress had been made, for well-known reasons. The eooialiet aountriee had 
repeatedly expresaed their firm support of the developing countries’ effort8 to 
find a just and lasting solution to economic problems. .The Dealaration adoptad at 
the meeting of the States members of the Warsaw Pact was a new manifestation of 
that conet&tive polioy. The gd lioo committee of the Whole to Review the ., : 
Implementation of the charter of Economio Riqhte and Duties of States had 
riifeirmed the impoctanoe of the Charter ae in instrument for the restructuring cf 
international eoonomio relations on a juet and democratic basis. Although the 
majority of delegations taking part in the meetings of the fid xoa Committee had 
reaogniaed that faot, qoneensuz, had been reached on the draft final document 
submitted by the Group of 77. His delegation shared the opinion that the procera 
of reviewing the implementation of the Charter had not been oonoluded and exprezrred 
its readineee to continue the reviaw on the basis of the documents submitted to the 
Commttt~e (A/AC.226/t.l and L,2), 

116..Ae-to the recently oonoluded work of the Committee on the Review and Appraisal 
of the Implementation of the International Development Strategy, he felt, while not 
underestimating the importance of the adopted dooument, that owing to the approaoh 
adopted by eome countries, the Committee had been, on the whole, unable to carry 
out ite mandate. A number of provisions of great importance for the implementation 
of the objectives of the Strategy had not been included in the final document which 
had been adopted. The latter eailed to reflect the tasks of implementing the 
charter of Eclonomio Righta end Duties of States, of launohing - within the 
framework of the United t&&lone - global negotiations on international eoonomio 
co-operation, of finalising the code of conduct for transnational ~OWOratiOnlr and. 
of ComPletely eliminating the polioies of oolonialiem, neo-colonialism and 
gparthbid. i&r did the &umek in question say that:it was necessary to 
restructure the current finanoial and monetary system, eliminate proteotionirn and 
the~negative ooneaquenoer of the activities of tranrnetional aorp&rtionr, curb the 
outflows of financial resouroes from developing countries, support soaio-eoonopio 
change in developing countries end declare the inadairsibility of l oonO@iO 
ronotionr. Thhr accialiet aountrier had, nevertheless, joined in the oonrenrur on 
the document, in the belief that it could none the less play a Poritive role in the 
aonoerted efforts to solve the eaonomic problems facred by the international 
aommunity and to promote peace, security, disarmament, mutual confidence and 
co-operation. 

117. Eulgaris attached particular importance to questions relating to science and 
technology for development. It therefore supported the efforts to enhance the 
effectiveness and co-ordinating role of the Intergovernmental Committee on Science 
and Technology for Development. It commended the decision, taken by the Committee 
at its sixth session, to undertake at its next sessions more detailed and in-depth 
consideration of problems of science and technology. It also endorsed the 
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aonsideration by the Committee of an item concerning the establishment of 
saientific and technical information eyeteme for development, and it felt that suoh 
systems ehould be aarriecl out on the basis of the existing information systems of 
the United Bations and more effective utilieation of their data banks. His 
delegation favoured the continuation of aonorete work to implement all progressive 
desieions of the Vienna Programme of Aotion on Science and Teohnology for 
Uev$opment . It felt that the role of the regional commissions in that field 
should: bo strengthened.: 

118. Bulgaria had aatively participated in the work of the Commission on Human 
settlements, and-it regarded aa parti,oularly useful the establishment in the 
developing aountries of personnel training oentres in that field. Bulgaria devoted 
particular attention to the deoisions adopted by the commission at its eighth 
session oonaerning the housing programme for the Palestinian population in the 
occupied Pafestinian territories and assistanoe to viotims of pwrtheid and 
colonialism in~sou-thern Africa, as well as the oontribution of the Commission to 
the’ International Year of Peaoe and the aotivities within the framework of the 
International Year of Shelter for the Homeless in the ocoupied Palestinian 
terri’tories. Bulgaria was of tIie view that efforts to upgrade co-ordination 
between the United Nations Centre for Human Settlements and the Governing Counoil of 
the united Nations Environment Programme should be enoouragad. It alao supported 
tJh9~he_&@sioa t&en by the Commisaion to adopt a biennial oya&e for its sessions, 

119,~Bulgaria attaohed partioular importanoe to problema of environmental 
proteation and believed that they could be solvad only through aonoerted aation by 
the entire international aommunity. UNEP, whose role in that respect was 
indisputable, should uontinue to give priority to the problems oonoerning the 
relationship between population resouroes development and the-environment and the 
eaological asp(rots~of the Internetional Pavelopment strategy. Be oommendad UNEP~S 
efforbe to establish a global monitoring aystem and the joint efforts of UNBP and 
ECE in:the field of pollutant-free teahnologies and traneborder pollution. His 
oountry attaohad primary importanoe to the.problem of the link between 
env&onaental protaotion and disarmament. In that sonneotion, he reaalled that, at 
the-thirteenth SsssiQn of the UNEP governing Caunail, the delegation Of Bulgaria 
had’propose&that an international eaologiaal l ympoaium entitled *Environmental 
Protiation and Maintenanoe of Peaae on we Planet* should be held in Bulgaria, in 
1986~~baaaurl it-wa8 onnvinoed that ruoh a meting would help to promote and 
strlnghthen international so-opmrat$on to save mankind from an eoologioal and 
nualear aataetrophe. 

120. Hi8 country attached particular importance to the role of wcmen in 

development. Like the majority of delegations, he believed that the Nairobi 
Ccnference had made a positive contribution in that regard. It waa generally 
recognized that the role of women in the struggle for peace, national liberation, 
social Progress and the political, soolal and cultural development of countries had 
been growing recently. However, considerable obstacles to the full implementation 
of the goals of the United Nations Decade foi Women still remained, and it was the 
responsibility of the United Nation8 to strive to remove those obstacles and to 
contribute to the integration and equal participation of women in development. 

i 
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121. ,W. MADRIZ FORNOS (Niosragua) said that the International ~VelOPmdnt Strategy 
was one of -the bario instruments of international oo-operation. It was therefore!, 
indispemsable and urgent that the developed oountrias should adopt effeative 
faeasures to aohieve its objeotives. He also rea,ffirmed the absolute validity of 

all the ahapters and artiolea of the Charter of Eaonomio Rights and Duties of 
states. He reiterated his grave oonoern over the attitude adopted by several 
developed oountries at the most reoent meeting of the pd Hoq committee of the W$ole 
to Review the Implementation of the Charter of Eoonomia Rights and Duties of ., 
States, and he hoped that, on the oooaeion of the fortieth anniversary of the 
United Nationa, all those who, in one way or another, had impeded the 
implementation of the Charter would reverse their position. He launched a speOia1 
appeal to the government of the United States to show the politioal will neoeesary 
for the implementation of the Charter , whiah it had not only blooked on many 
oooasions but whose provisiona it had olearly violated, thus oontravening General 
Assembly resolutione. Xe reoalled the many aotions taken by the Government of the 
United States against Niaaragua suoh aa the reaently imposed trade embargo, whioh 
yas a violation of a whple series of fundsmental prinoiplee -of internationaLlaw-.- 

122. In a world of unfair eaonomio relations and inareasing needs, teohnologfoel 
development played a very important part, and NLoaraqua believed that transferS Of 
teohnology to the developing aountries were a matter of urgent and primordial 
neoessity. Those transfers should not be eubjeat to any condition whioh might 
comptomise the eovareiqnty and self-determination of States. Soienae and 
teohnology should be inetruments for the development of the international 
oommuni ty . The refusal of a number of developed oountriee to aooept the prinoiple 
of the unconditional transfer of tecrhnology to the developing aountriee and the 
diffiaulties enoountered with regard to the proposed finanoing system, were a major 
obstaole to the implementation of the Vienna Programme of Aotion. An appeal should 
be launohed to the international oommunity .to strive to find twmulae whioh would 
faailitate the developsent of that system. The same held true for the adoption of 
the International Code of Conduat on-the Tranefer of- ~aohnology, on whioh agreement 
had not yet been reaahed. 

123. With regard to the intaqration of warnen in development, the Government of 
Nioaragua felt that it was ersential to devise projeots 30 advsnce and integrate 
women in deyelopaent a8 deoieive agents of development. ~a that and, all sootal 
differenoes between men and women would have to be eliminated, espeaially with 
regard to the sooial, politioel and -wonoaic rtatur-of woram,Iwhioh fell far short 
of promoting the development of third woqld oountriel, In Nioaragua, women 
Partiaipated fully in building the new society, end the Government had implemented 
many plans whioh had led to the effeotive integration of women in all areas of 
national life. The delegation of Nicaragua welcomed and supported the.positive 
results achieved at the Nairobi Conference, because it was convinced that they 
would help to promote and improve the status of wcmen throughout the world, which 
wculd make a great impact on world economic development and the establishment of a 
new international economic order, 

/ . . . 
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124. Me. ULYNy (Honduras) oaid that her country attached great importance to the 
en&onment beoauee it was aonvinmed that the long-term Survival of the planet 
could be yueranteed only by oontiniroue monitoring of the relation between 
population, reeouraee for development and the environment, Her delegation fully 
eupparted the statement by the Executive Director of UNEP that the fight against 
drbught and deeertifioation should be given priority becauee of its cataetrophio 
e&de effects. Her ,delegation joined the appeale to the international oommunity to 
provide,the resource8 needed to deal with the world’e Serious environmental 
problems , 

125. Because the forest was one of the main eouroee of potential wealth of 
liopduree, the Government had recognised that plane should be made for it6 
ecologioal development, that environmental protection techniques should be improved 
and that the diversity of the biological system Should be diversified. It had, 
therefore, drawn up a programme for forestry conservation, offoreetation to prevent 
soil erosion, the areation of green belte and genetic reserves to preserve the 
variety: of indigenous gpeoi6e. That Programme had been oombined with rural 
development projects. The- implementation ‘of those programmes had shown the need 
for teohniaal aeeietance. Environmental protection required priority attention 
from the international community and eepeaially from the developing countries, 
whioh should draw UP project8 to ensure ecologically sound prcduation in which 
reeouroee were .hurbqnded thto_ugh. development and the uee of teahnology . 

126. On humen eettlemente, ehe eaid that her delegation Set store by the 
resolutions and deoieione adopted by the Commieeion on Human settlements at it8 
eighth session, the implementation of which Should help to provide the homeless and 
-the neediest group8 with the infraetruoturee and eervicee they required. Qiven 
that by the year 2010, most Of the world’s population would be living in urban 
eettlemente and inoreae’ingly large towns, it was vital that deoieion-makers ehould 
Abe aware of those probleme and work out policies designed to lay the foundation8 
-for l mre just society. lier delegation wae convinced that only through a joint 
effort by all eectore would it be poeeible to improve the lot of that 25 per oent 
of the world’s population that wae aurrently ill-housed and living in uneanitary 
end unhealthy conditions. The need to find additional eouroee of financing for the 
-@ntre euet not be undereetimated, therefore, in view of the fact that the 
brveloped countries’ WlUntNY contributions to the programme of the International 
Year of Bhelter for the Homeleee had fallen short. Her delegation had noted with 
Htirflgtion’the so-ordination achieved in the aativitiee of the United Netions 
$yetea, whiah ehould be further strengthened at the global and nations1 IeWe. 
Rondurae, which hed efaherked on a eerirr of programmee on behalf of the mart 
disadvantaged groups, including .eelf-help construction projeate, was cloeely 
following the work of the united Nations Centre for Human Settlements and was 
pleased that its research and development activities were being directed towards 
building techniques that took into account the needs of low-income groups. 

127. Turning to the participation and integration of women in development, she said 
that her delegation allied itself with all those which recognized the important 
contributions of women to development. The objectives of the Honduran national 
development plan included, among other things, increasing and improving the 

/ . . . 
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aonditione for the participation of women, particularly the wore+ in the 
economic procese. TO that end, =Hondurae was ourrently revising and adapting ite 
labour legislation. A commcn denominator of nearly all devrloping,.pountriee wa8 -+. 
that much still remained to be done, particularly in rural areas. Iionduraa 
therefore appealed to all countries to eee thatlegielation to ensure equality and 
advancement for women’ was effectively applied. The position of women in &tin 
America, particularly in urban environments, demcnatrated that they were not yet 
fully integrated into the development prccess for attitudes were elow to-change and 
the cultural etereotypecl were in general unfavourable to them as far a8 
decision-making and their place in scciety as a whole were conoerned. Her 
delegation hoped that the 8trategiee adopted by co?eeneua at the Nairobi conference 
would be duly implemented~ so a6 to take advantage of the humsr) reaourae,e,potential 
of womrn and to give them a greater role in dev9lopment. 

129. Mr. LOPE2 (Ecuador) noted with eatiefaction that the Committee on ‘the ReViSW 

and Appraisal of the implementation of the International Development Strategy had 
succeeded in arriving at agreed conclusiona whereby the international~community 
reaffirmed the validity of the Strategy and restated its oonoern regarding the 
acute problems of the developing countries, Although reeponeibility for 
development lay primarily with the developing countries, the international 
community had undertaken in the Strategy to support their efforts by promoting 
positive changes in international economic and political relations, ingluding a 
solution to the debt prob;em. 

129. The problem of external indebtedneee, far from being recent, had been 
oonfronting Eouador 76 Letin Amerloa as a whole ever einoe independence. In the 
belief that franknee, wan) vital for solving problema, Ecuador had no hesitation in 
affirming that it was largqly reeponeible for ite own indebtednese and that paet 
errors must be oorreated. -That was why it had put into effeut practical meaeure~c 
shown great disoipline in regard to expenditure, and rectified ite SCOnOmiC, 
monetary, finanoial and exchange policies. It had renegotiated ito debt eervice, 
which over the period 1995-1989 would represent Only 28 per cent of export 
sarninge, a2 againet 70 per oent in 1984. 

130. Equally frankly, Ecuador empharioed that the crtiitor oountrier and the 
internatiOn financial and banking inrtitutionr muat rraognioe their own f&are of 
rerponribility. murder wag in no way rerponsiblr for the RiQtQkQn l oonomio 
pnlioira of the indurtrial$aad gountrier,(h!qh r~rl intsrart ratei, inflationary 
polioier, proteotionirm) . 

131. The debt problem was alosely linked to the exchange problem. The ,developing 
countries would not have the resouroee they needed to honour their commitments if 
they could not sell their products at just and remunerative prices. Only a 
politioal dialogue of the kind urged by the signatoriee to the Cartagena Agreement 
would make it poeeible to find a just, lasting and equitable solution. The ariefs 
wae not purely teahniaal or arithmetical, it was political and therefore muat be 
solved at the political level. Ecuador wae confident that the leaders of the 
induetrialized countries would eee to it that the goal of political dialogue was 
realized. 

/ . . . 



132; Mr. LEE (Canada) arid that environmrntaP problems wore rarely unique to one 
country ; Thus, thq=@erioue mproblem of aaid rain affected Wet areas of North 
Ameriaa and Europe, Canada had therefore welaomed the agreement, Signed at 
Heleinki in 3uly 1985, whereby 21 aountriee had undertaken to reduoe eulplwr 
emi~eione ana treneboundary pollution by 30 per oent by 1994. Canada was making 
doneidereble progress in developing a aontrol strategy for haraful efaieeione. As 
part of e dosprehqneive poliay, the Federal Government had eabmrked on an a&ion 
plan, working out with the affeated provinaee the etepe to be taken to out sulphur 
dioxide ecieeione by 50 per aent by 1994, end aommitting itself to undertaking a 
series of very ioportrnt prograamee for that rwriaoee~ 

133. Although Canada had abundant renewable fresh-water supplies, in several 
rbgione there were imbalanaee between demand and Supply. Moreover, the problem of 
toeio’ahemiael aontecoination t3f water was of growing aonaern, A major Federal 
inguiry had been aarrid out and a number of baeia prinaiplee adopted, wbeteby 
uoneuaere were to pay for their water eupply, in order to be made to reaogniae the 
value of water, and projeate were to be eubjeoted to .eyetcra!etia analysis with 
regard to their eaonomia impliaations and poeeible rieke. In the Sudsno-Sahelian 
region of Afriaa, the joint aations of aw and nature - deeertifioation and 
drought - made the water problem aruoial. A more comprehensive approach must be 
taken in addressing the problem, given the oloee interrelationship of environmental 
~lrsnageaent with food and agrioulture produation. Environmental objeativee Should 
be given priority earoee the whole epeatrum of anti-desertifioation and 
famine-relief poliotee. Similarly, short-term remedial prograamex, largely in the 
form of eiergenay food aid, were too limited in eaope and muat be aooompanied by 
long-term environoentel management raeaeures to prevent future drought and famine, 
Correative environmental ration fnuet be eoaiologiaal and politiaal am well as 
teahniail. generally sparking, better organisation wea heeded in dealing with 
deeeqtitiqation. ‘A holietia approeah wet be taken, avoiding overlapping or 
pirclaxlP1 aotion that would if&Me $he work on that very importent eubjeat. Sinae 
Africa wee not the Only p&aoe where there were SSriOUe qter-supply problems, it 
eea iaportant not to lose eight of the global piature. Beyond tbe pressing needs 
of the dry, aotion suet be teken to ensure the world’e water future. Many 
long-tera ieeuee would’have to be addressed, inaluding effeative water management 
.and rwyaling, irprovewnt of drinking-weter eu~pliee end.eanitation, the problem 
aC to&a ~llatea, and q+rr~etfiaient irrigation aeth~e. 

X34. $ha thirteenth l reei~on of the.Qoverning Counail of tiNEP had been praduotive, 
md @.xtredeoue @olitiaal ieeuee had beurn kept to a ainiaun. 8ie delegetian 
Jl&akd tha’ertrblirhunt of l new open-ended aoladttee of resident permenent 
repreeentetivee, as it would greatly faoilitate UNEP’e adjustment to a biennial 
ayale. &garding the 1988-1989 programme budget, Canada believed that UNEP needed 
to articulate a basic programme etretegy, a8 the Governing Council had requeeted in 
its deoieion H/15. on finanaial queetione and the setting of priorities and 
attainable goale, it wae a welcome development that those aotivitiee were currently 
under review for the purpose of aeoertaining their coat-effectiveneea, and that an 
exeraise wee under way to enhance the return on government contributions. Ne also 
welcomed the strees laid by the 1985 report on the state of the environment on the 
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environmental aepeote of agrioultural teohnologiee and population quretionr. A 
ueiful topia for a future report might be the prevention of inoidente involving 
hazardous ohemioale by examining the potential for oloeer oo-operation between the 
existing Intrrnationsl Programme on Chemioal Safety and the International Regietrr 
of Ootrntially ‘Poxi Chemiosls. UNSEP~EI Earthwatoh programma was of fUndaaIOnt81 

importanoe, and his delegation urged all aountries to rupport the prograame~6 
global reaouroea information data baee (ORID) projeot. Canada would be a WtjOr 
aontributor to the Programrqe and, in partioular, would provide data on soil 
monitoring. The adoption of a eubatantiye omnibus resolution on enV~it4!mt?OItal 
icreuee~ would be moat welaome. 

135. .The integration of women in development warn an eaonomia imperative. Women 
played a vital role in induetry, agriculture and the eervioe eeotoro* Howeverr 
that Cole oontinuad to be inauffiaiently reoognized and remunerated. The inuome of 
wmen wae oruoial not only for the family but also for the overall development of 
-the oommunity) failyre to reaogniae women88 potential had been oounter-produotive 
for the development prooeee. poliaiee regarding the eituation of -men had 60 far 
been oriented toward8 eoaial rather than eoonomio objeotivee. There warn a need to 
a88eaa eystemntioally the impsot on women of any polioy or programme and to ensure 
that their aonoerne were taken into aooount at-all level8 and in 811 eeotore of the 
eaonwy . Governments and international bodies must take etepe to ensure that women 
were involved, on squrl terms with men, in development p1anning.L The-time had oome 
for the United Nstione to addreee the eoonomia role of WOrnen oeriouely. The world 
eurvey on the role of women in development (A/CONF.116/4) was an important 
oontribution ta the undermtanding of that role and would also draw attention to the 
probleme of data aolleotion and to the obetaolee enoountered by women uorkrre, 
partioularly low wagea and unequal employment Qpportunitiee. Member Stats6 should 
arrtsiply pursue tbs mstter. 

136. It warn very likely that uomen had been affeoted by reoent trends in 
international trade and finanae and by the national poliaier oartiad out in 
rerponee to thaae trends. It would be timely for the Unitetd Nationa to analyre the 
implioationr of those trend8 for mmon’a integration in -eaonoda drvelopment. 
Wearoh on the isrur muld be refleoted in the periodio updates of the world 
-rurvry . The SMond Coaaittee rhould begin a more rubrtantive oonridrration of the 
quertion at the ourtent l eMiW, on the b#wria of the many doaumrnta prepared by the 
Unitad Ltionr, The oontribution of wo#n to development had been rerioully 
~ti~derertiblted at the planning rtage for lrok of rtatirtiorl informatiqn. The 
m&oond Comaittre should therefore draw attintian to the lrak of a data bare and 
rhould Study the major obstaolse aonfronting women, namely, low ralsriacl, limited 
aaoeas to eduoetion and training, and lack of employment opportunities. .Much 
greater understanding WE needed of the employment patterns of women and their 
interrelationship with migration and other demographia issues. 

137. Hi8 delegation welcomed the reaent conseneus document which reaffirmed the 
validity of the International Development Strategy as a general framework for the 
development prwess in the 1980s. The parallel use of a text on agreed conclusions 
and a statement by the chairman had represented a realistic a88essment of area8 of 



agxeemmt pnfl diaagre~ment,I liie delegation would have preferred a greater Poous on 
the eoonoqio measures to be taken tiy moountries , *f!or -an appropriate domeetio polioy 
Eraraework muet be the baeio ingredient in the development prooeee in all 
oounttias. ‘Hie dslega,tion rrould aleo have preferred a epeoifio referenoe to the 
imriottblrde of the new multilateral trade round. Ae was -well known, Canada aqoepted 
the 0.7 .per oent O~~QNP target ear offioial development aeeietanoe and the 
0.15 Par Oeqt of QNP tacgqt for least developed WuntrieB, tqrgete whroh should be 
art a8 soon,qe poeeible, . . 

138. The Intergovernmental Committee on Boienoe and Teohnology for Wvelopanent had 
aohieved modest but positive reeulte at ite sixth eeseion. In partioular, it had 
adopted a reeolution whioh should result in improved utilisation of eOientifi0 
information and material in developing oountriee. It was eeeential, however, that 
Btater membere of that Committee should be reprerented by experte who, on the baeie 
of’their ar@e+iale, qoqld addreee euoh questiona in depth. 

139. Canada did not entirely aonour with dll the aeeumptione and projections put 
forward,in the report entitled Wersll eooio-eoonomio perepeotive of the world . . _ 
eoonomy to the year 2000n (A/40/519) but nevertneleee oupportea the 
8eoretary4eneral~e efforts to develop a praOtiOallY Oriented perepeotive. In 
partioular, the foam on a longer-term framework, whioh emerged in the eeotione on 
eooio-eoQnomio iaauee +-on the orisJe in AftiOa, was validI 

140. $lr, DIOg (lenegal) said that Benegal had firmly aommittd itself alongside the 
international inetitutions, inoluding UNEP, UNDP and UN80,. whioh were oontributing 
both oonoeptually and operationqlly to the struggle against drought and 
deserti’fioation. ‘~~80 had eoae remerkable aohievemente to itrr oredit in 
ao-op(rration with the Permanent Inter-Btate Committee on Drought Control in the 
Bdhel arid with the oountriee of the Intergovernmental Authority for Drought and 
Development . It wee to be hoped that it would ale0 areirt tha oountrier of the 
Southern Afrioan Development Co-ordination qnferenoe, (18 had been reoommended et 
the thirty-n+n!h .!$reioy, 

141. 8eneqrl approved all the sotionr taken by UNEP. The forthooming aonferenoe in 
Daker whioh wae to work out an agreed polioy to OOSbat derertifioation and to 
proteot nature would be a sound preparation for the tweeting of Atriaan minirterr of 
Itnrlavirton_acnt~_te !ge heFd ipGS!ic ~~.WW2cW5~ 

142. In,regard to the work on drought and drrrrtifio~tion, the Afriorn oountrier aI 
a whole believed that the agenda iteme on those phenomena muet be oon#olidated. 
Ae the Direator-General for Development and Inknational Monomic Co-operation had 
pointed out, those queatione must be dealt with in a rime aoherent manner and in 
suoh a way that the effort wae consietent with the neede. There must be no going 
baok on past achievements. Those achievements inoluded General Assembly 
reaolutione on measure8 for the states members of the Permanent Inter-state 
Committee on Drought Control in the Sahel , whiah UNSO had ioplemented in a very 
satiefoctory manner) the adoption and implementation of the Plan of Action to 
combat Txsertification through a sp&ific meahanim , partiaularly the finanoial 
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agreement between UNEP and UNDP) General Aseemhly resolution 35/90, whiah bed. been 
euoaeeefully -implemented by UNSO and which had reoommended the areation of an =-- 
intergovernmental agency to cc-ordinate and support the aotion for medium- and 
long-term relief taken by the aountriee of the Horn of Africa to combat drought and 
other natural dieaetere, the creation of an appropriate agenoy whose oherter and 
programme would be drafted in the near future) and the inolueion in the agenda of 
the thirty-ninth eeeeion of the General Assembly of the question of oOUnCries 
stricken by deeertifioation and drought, a complex ieeue whioh had been examined 
frog ~Sll sljglee. 

143. The rehabilitation of the countries stricken by drought and desertifioetion 
should be an integral pert of the general prooees of medium- and long-term 
development on the baeie of a multisectoral appl;caoh. Afrioa certainly would need 
emergency relief, but above all it would have to improve infrastructuree, develop 
transport and marshal water resouroes. The aountriee of the Permanent Inter-State 
committee on Drought Control in the Sahel had aoquired vast experienoe in that 
conneotion and’ the benefite thereof must not be lost, Ym~m ~-~ mm ‘. 

144. Mr. EtYASHIY (Israel) eaid that the many reports of the United Natione and the 
specialised agenoiee on the living oonditions of the Palestinian Arabs in Judaea, 
Samaria-and Qaza were vitiated by bias and misrepresentation and distortsd the 
feats. -For exampler that WC18 80 in the case of the report of the Seoretary-General 
in dooument A/40/373-E/1965/99, whose partiality had been obvious from the outset, 
shoe it had been prepared in implementation of General Assembly resolution 39/169, 
that resolution referred to the deterioration of the economic and social conditione 
of the Paleetinian people in the cocupied Palestinian territories, whioh was 
tantamount to condemning Ierael in advanoe of any investigation. 

145. The report of the Seoretary-General was based on the wilful suppression and 
mieuer of statistical date, with the aim of presenting the enlightened polioy of 
rooio-economio promotion purrued by Israel as oruel oppression, The very 
etatietioe thst the report purported to quote revealed that, unlike the rest of the 
Middle E&et, the areas under oonrideration had undergone‘unparalleled economic and 
eoaial development, which could, moreover1 eaeily be confirmed on the ground. For 
exafaple, the obrervrtion in paragraph 14 of thb report that *employment in Terse1 
and emigration from the oaoupied territories wore explained to a large extent by 
reduord opportunities in the oocupied territoriaa” was at variance with the tiguree 
quoted in the 1984 report of the Dirrotor-Grnrrrl of ILO). acoording to those 
figurer ths unWnployarnt rata, whioh had fallen from 4.1 per cent in 1970 to 
1 per ornt in 1992, had bean 1.5 per cent of the aative population in the Period 
from January to September 1983. That level of employment was far higher than 
employment levels in many developing aountries, the unemployment rate had been 
above 10 per Oent prior to 1967, during the Jordanian occupation. Moreover, the 
authors of thd report ignored the emigration that had taken place under Jordanian 
rule and did not point out that emigration was a widespread phenomenon in the Arab 
world, owing largely to economio development in the oil-producing countries. 
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146. If was,regrottable that the report of the Searetary-General did not make 
statistiaal pomparisons between the eaonomia situation of the Palestinian Arabs and 
that of:-: then Arab neighbours of Israel. Of aourae, that was no oversight, for the 
figures An question showed alesrly how suaoeseful the Israeli polioy of eaonomio- 
liberalisn~and -toleranae was. At a time of slowed growth in many parts of the 
world, -mr aapita GNP had rieen by 0.8 pet oent per -annum in real terms in Judaea, 
Samaria ‘and the Gaaa Distriat and- par aapita GDP-by 7.1 per oent per annum einae 
1970.-.‘-The latter rate by .far exaeeded the aorresponding dates in the Arab world 
(3.8 lmr cent in Egypt, 4.2 per aent in the Maghreb, 5.5 ‘per oent in Iraq and 
6.5 per aent in~Syria).- As a result of that remarkable eaonomia expansion, the 
population of Judaea land Samaria had-inareassd by 31.5 per sent. in the period from 
1968 to the end af 1983, while that of the Gaea Distriat had risen by 39.2 psr Oent 
ij@ing the same period. A polioy of deliberate repression and depopulation 
yielding suoh results would alerrly be She~met inept and laughable one on reaord. 

--147...Paragraph 32 of the report of the Seoretary-General aaknowledged-that -~ 
*industry in.the waupied territories * had been *underdeveloped before the 
oqoupation”. In the period 1967-1981 the average annual industrial growth rate for 
Jud-aea, Samaria and the Gaza Distriat had been 7.7 per oent; in the Period 
1980$982, 16.4 per aent of all workers employad in Judaea and Samaria and 
17.2 per.aent ins the Gasa. Dietriat had been engaged in. industry. The authors of 
the report had taketaare not to quote those f_isuresr whiqh refuted tbe alaim made 
inparagraph. 13 that industry was stagnanta _ 

146. In the area of housing, the repart noted @the poor state of housing* 
(para. 65) and d&d not say a word about the epeataaular aahievemente of the Israeli 
aihiiinietrationc new housing starts had risen from 130,080 a13 in the period 
196.9-1970 to -795,000 m2 in the period 1981-1982 in Judaea and Samaria and from 
~~~l&X&to_ @fir.t$Qh12 ill mthsm~@h!LDf2!3Qt,- 

149. With regard to the vital area of water resouraes, the report olaimad that 
Palestinian. landowners had lost aontrol over their water resouraes and that the 
digging. of new yells by=,Palestinians had~ been prohibited (para. 11). In fast, 
.Mera were no restriations on the digging of new wells for domertio use, Israel 
.was..endesvouring to esintain the existing faailities and to improve eervioer and 
-baa simplpl r~etaiaed Andy iaplroented. the Jordanian. laws of 1966. Bar example, the 
puGping aapaa~ty of tie--8ethlehea Beit Sahur-Bait. Jala_area had riren from 
260,000 -(a% in :1966. to. 3.9. million m? An 1993. 

150. There had also heen encouraging results in agriculture, where production had 
risen by approximately 10 per cent Per annum in Judaea, Samaria and Gaza. Gradu 
could have expended even more, if it had not been for the Arab boycott on the 
exports of Judaea and Satnario. 

151. In the area of higher education , even t.he report acknowledged that the 
n establishment of a Palestinian system of higbar education which included six 
universities serving more than 10,000 students was considered a singular 
achievement in a society under Occupation” (para. 70). In that connection, 
attention should be drawn to the fact that no universities had been established in 
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Judaea and Samaria in the aourse of the 19 years of Jordanian oaaupation and that 
the growth of higher eduoation faailities.sinae l967 in the aountriee neighbouring 
Israel was in no way aomparable, 

152. Although the report indiaated in paragraph 8 that educated young people 
laokinq suitable opportunities fog work in the oaaupied territories sought suoh 
opportunities in other countries, primarily the neighbouring Arab States, it did 
not plaae that faot in the aontext of the large-saale movements of both skilled and 
unskilled labour oaaurring throughout the Middle East. That phenomenon was by no 
means unique to the areas under consideration. 

153. In the area of health, whereas the report alaimed that “public health 
infrastruature and sanitation faoilities were estremely inadequate as a result of 
the occupation and the drastia outs in local budgets for the health serviceen 
(para. 87), it should be pointed out that in Judaea and samaria the Wmber of 
maternal and child health aentres had tripled since 1967 and that the number of 
olinios had almost doubled. Hospital births had risen from under 10 per cent in 
1967 to 85 per oent in 1982 in Gaza and from 13.5 per aent in 1968 to 43.6 per cent 
in 1982 in Judaea and Samaria. Even more signifioantly, the infant mortality rate 
had dropped from 86 per thousand live births in 1968 to 38.2 per thousand in 1983, 
thus beaoming the lowest in the Middle East, 

154. The report as a whole chose to minfmize the significant improvements in the 
living oonditions of the Palestinian Arabs in Judaea, Samaria and the Gaza District 
and, instead, to base mast of its findings on false assertions. No falsifications, 
baseless aoausations or one-sided resolutions would deter Israel from maintaining 
its polioy of social and eaonomia development. 

155. The position of Israel on the future of the Arab-Israeli aonflict, including 
the question of the Palestinian Arabs in all its aspeats, had been set forth in the 
Framework for Peaae in the Middle East, whiah was in conformity with Security 
COUnail resolution 242 (1967) and invited the Palestinian Arab inhabitants of 
Judaea, Samaria and the Gaaa Distriot to play an aative role in ehapi?g their 
future through partioipation in negotiations. Unfortunately, it had beoome a 
ritual to engage in relentless hostilities and politiaal warfare against iSrae in 
the Seoond Committee and many other forma, Israel rejected all allegations that 
aimed to areate aonfurion and exploit faked issues for politiaal Purposes. Since 
some weakers had regrettably aalumniated Isr,ael and Zionism, his delegation wished 
to point out that Zionism was the outgrowth of the Jewish quest for 
self-determination and that it represented the modern expression of the Jewish 
heritage. Those pernicious attacks were nothing but manifestations of , 
anti-Secitism, which was one of the most virulent forms of racism known to 
mankind His delegation denounced the hatred and ignorance that were the 
motivaring forces behind those who relentlessly sought to further the anti-Semitic, 
anti-Israeli and anti-peace campaign. It denounced those who had the impudence to 
accuse others of racism, while they were oppressing, torturing and massacring 
minorities in their countries. Lastly, it denounced those whose malicious and 
racist statements were nothing but yet another despicable attempt to undermine the 
principles of international harmony and understanding. 

/ . . . 
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156. Be CHAIRMAN, referring to the statement made by the representative of Israel, 
-announoed that the representatives who had mede known their wish to speak in 

= -exeraiee of the right Of reply would do 60 at a subsequent meeting, since it w66 60 
late. 

The meetinq roee at 9.30 P .m. 
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